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TEXAS-MASONS LEVEL CORNERSTONE FOR SCHOOL CHAPEL

Among state officers of the Grand Lodge of • Worth, were: left to right, Randall E. Briscoe, 
Texas, A. F. & A. M., who participated in the deputy grand master, Houston; John T. Bean,
levelling of the cornerstone for a new chapel grand senior warden, El Paso; John G. Kemmer-
buMding being erected on the campus of Masonic er, grand master. Fort Worth. The cornerstone 
He .e and School of Texas, located in Fort was leveled on November 29.

Darrouzett Trips 
High School Teams

The Clarendon High School 
basketball team lost their first 
game pf the season here last Fri
day night as the strong Class B 
Darrouzett teems scored a double 
win. The visiting giVls turned 
back the local girls in a 52 to 
50 thriller and the Darrouzett 
boys showed unexpected speed 
and shooting accuracy as they de
feated the Bronchos 52 to 45.

The girls’ game was a thriller 
all the way. The visitors took a 
quick lead and were never be
hind’ although the Bronchoetts 
tied the game on two occasions at 
41-all and again at 48-all. Dar
rouzett was leading 16 to 7 at the 
end of the first quarter and held 
a 29 to 22 lead at the half. The 
Bronchoetts closed the gap in the 
third quarter and trailed 41 to 39 
at the end of the period and the 
fourth quarter was nip-and-tuck 
all the way. Joan Bennett and 
Paula Adams each scored 23 
points for Clarendon and Peggy 
Whittaker scored 22 for the 
visitors. Charlene White and Ann 
Slavin also made two points each 
for the Bronchoetts. Pat Owens 
and Beth Lamberth played good 
games at guard.

The boys game was a ragged 
affair on the part of the Bronchos 
as they repeatedly lost the ball on 
bad passes, fumbles, etc. T h e  
visiting Longhorns jumped into a 
quick lead and were in front all 
the way although the Bronchos 
cut their lead to three points late 
in the fourth quarter. The Long
horns were in front 11 to 10 at the 
first quarter and increased their 
lead to 32 to 25 at the half and 
still maintained a seven point 40 
to 33 lead at the end of the third 
period. The Bronchos were clos
ing the gap in the fourth period 
when three of their regulars, John 
Morrow, Jimmy Johnson and Mel
vin Housden all left the game 
with five personal fouls.

Morrow paced the scoring for 
the Bronchos with 13 points fol
lowed by Johnson with 10, Keith 
Scollenbarger and Melvin Hous
den with seven each, W. N. Elam 
with six and Kenneth Housden 
with two. J. W. Perkins, Dar
rouzett center, was high point 
man for the game with 19 points.

LIVESTOCK MEETING 
WELL ATTENDED HERE

Seventy-five farmers and  
ranchers attended the meeting at 
the court house December 4th in 
Clarendon, to get first hand in
formation on leptospirosis in live
stock.

H. M. Breedlove, county agent 
in charge of the meeting, said 
that Dr. C. E. Deyhle. local vet
erinarian, made a wonderful talk 
and discussed the disease from all 
angles. Vaccination of livestock 
exposed to the disease or even in 
doubt should be vaccinated for 
prevention.

GIVE THE LEADER FOR CHRISTMAS
Local Rate—$3.00 Per Year

Jr. High Cagers In 
Double Win

The Junior High Colts and Fil
lies won their basketball games 
over the Lakeview boy* and girls 
in tilts here Monday Might, De
cember 8. The girls racked up a 
score of 23-20 with the boys win
ning by a score of 39-14.

The Fillies will play Shamrock 
in the Alanreed Tourney. The 
game has been scheduled for 3 
p.m. Thursday to be followed by 
the Colts playing the Shamrock 
boys at 4 p.m. It is expected that 
the Shamrock teams will offer 
some strong competition in the 
tournament.

The Colt and Fillies schedule 
for 1958-59 has been released as 
follows:

Dec. 11-12-13—Alanreed Tour
ney.

Dec. 19th—Wellington—there.
January 5th—Delia Lake—here.
January 12th — Lakeview —  

there.
January 19th — Lelia Lake — 

there. %,
January 22nd—Lefors—here.
January 29th — Alanreed — 

there.
February 5-6-7 — Wellington 

Tourney.
February 12th — Lefors — 

there.
February 19-20-21— Quail Tour

ney.' i

JR. HIGH HONOR 
ROLL RELEASED

The Junior High School honor 
roll has been released for the last 
six week period. Honor Roll Stu
dents making a straight “A” card 
were Ann Allen, Mary Caldwell, 
Betty Dever, Sandra Deyhle, 
Janet Goodman, Charlene Gray. 
Judy Hon, Robert Moss, Lynn 
Bourland, Douglas Bradshaw. 
Shirley Kay, Dolfia Vallance, 
Connie Martin, Deanna McAnear, 
Connie Grady, Bonnie Rogers. 
Shirley Mann, Danny Ray and 
Sharon Williams.

A good number of students 
made the A and B cards. They 
were: Karen Hill, Marie Mills, 
Sandra Shults, Jill Benson, Reg
ina Borden, Richard Dickson, 
Chris Drake, Sharon Henson, 
Barry Hudson, Susan Huff, David 
McAnear, Freddie McAnear, 
Douglas McCarty, Melissa Mc- 
Cully, Pamela Palmer, Kenneth 
Price, Tommy Waldrop, Jeannie 
Gibbs, Patricia Green, Dale Rob
inson, Barbara Vinson, Lucille 
Cooper, Jane Hon, Marilyn Mc- 
Murtrey, Timmy Ray, Maudean 
Self, Janis Smith, Linda Taylor, 
Charles Vaughn, Marie Black
burn, John Cearley, Billy Hearn, 
Dwight McAnear, Sue Phelan, 
Schellon Barker, Billy Hutton, 
Gerald Johnson, Johnny Lemons, 
Larry Don Phillips. Judy Pitt
man, Carol Spencer, Debra Van- 
derburg. and Connie Williams.

COOK BOOK WILL BE 
AVAILABLE SOON

Christmas card gift certificates 
for the new Episcopal Church 
Cook Book to be published the 
first of the year are now avail
able, Mrs. William Lewis, Jr., 
chairman of the editorial commit
tee, announced this week.

The book is a collection of over 
350 recipes and will front a red 
cover with-a spiral back. It is the 
third edition by women of the 
local church, the first in 1930, the 
second in 1937, and has been in 
preparation over a year by the 
women’s division of the church 
headed by Mrs. Thomas Bugbee 
of Goodnight. - v*

The gift certificate card is a 
black and White pen drawing of 
the early day local church, oldest 
Episcopal Church in the Pan
handle, and was drawn by Har
old Bugbee, widely known local 
artist.

BAND TO PRESENT 
ASSEMBLY PROGRAM

The Clarendon High School 
Band will present an assembly 
program Friday, December 12, at 
11 o’clock. Among the selections 
to be played will be “Tom Dool
ey,” a popular song of the year.

Also of interest to many will be, 
the annual Christmas concert 
scheduled for Decemger 19 at the 
high school auditorium. This 
program will be at 7:30 in the 
evening and the public is cordial
ly invited. There, will be no ad
mission charge.

Bulldogs Meet Sayre 
Here Saturday Night

Coach Buddy Travis will send 
his CJC Bulldogs against the 
Sayre, Oklahoma, Junior Col
lege team here Saturday night at 
8:00 o’clock. The Sayre Yellow- 
Jackets have compiled a record 
of four wins and two losses so 
far this season. They defeated the 
Amarillo College Badgers at 
Sayre on Monday night of this 
week, 63 to 58, and lost to the 
Frank Phillips College team 83 
to 73 last week.

The Yellowjackets are short as 
compared to most college teams, 
but make up for it with blinding 
speed and accurate shooting abil
ity. The Bulldogs have been suc
cessful throughout the years 
against the Sayre team and have 
built up seven wins against no 
losses during the past three bas
ketball seasons. Coach Travis 
said that his charges will have 
their hands full Saturday night 
in order to keep that record clean.

The Bulldog coach has indi
cated that he will probably start 
Alva Carter at center, Bub Eld- 
ridge and Loyd Stephens at for
wards and Benny Leslie and Jack 
Buttram at guards. Dennis Love, 
a regular last season, who suf
fered a sprained ankle recently 
and has not rounded into form 
yet, may move one of the above 
mentioned boys out of the start
ing line-up by Saturday night.

Mrs. Ernest Phillips returned 
home last Sunday from Corpus 
Christi where she had been the 
past month with her daughter, 
Mrs. Duane Hearn who has a new 
son born November 26th.

Bulldogs Beat 
Dodge City, 73-61

The CJC Bulldogs won their 
third game of the season here last 
Saturday night with a 73 to 61 de
cision over the Dodge City, Kan
sas, Junior College team. The 
Bulldogs were in front all the way 
and at one time in the last half 
had a 16 point margin. They held 
a 12 point advantage when Coach 
Travis cleared his bench and the 
reserves held their own the rest 
of the way. The Bulldogs were 
leading 44 to 34 at the end of the 
half.

Co-Captains Bub Eldridge and 
Loyd Stephens paced the scoring 
attack for the local boys, with 20 
and 17 points respectively. Eld
ridge was deadly at the free throw 
line as he hit 12 out of 13 tries at 
the charity line. Stephens hit 
,seven of eleven field goaf at
tempts in the first half. Jack But
tram, transfer from Wayland Col
lege, who is rapidly developing 
jnto a great back court man and 
playmaker, contributed 11 points 
as did sophomore guard Benny 
Leslie. Big Alva Carter made 
seven points, Max Whittington 
four, Pat Wilkins two and Dennis 
Love one. Kenneth Snook was 
high for the visitors with 15 
points.

Grain Crop Estimated A s  Largest 
In History oF Donley County
Comets And Bulldogs
Meet Wavland Teams*

Here Tonight
The Clarendon Junior College 

Comets and Bulldogs will enter
tain teams from Wayland College 
at the local gymnasium tonight. 
The first game between the 
Comets and the Queen Bees will 
begin at 7:00 o’clock and will be 
followed with a game between 
the Bulldogs and the Wayland 
Freshmen.

The Queen Bees are a different 
team from the Flying Queens. The 
Queen Bees are the second or "B” 
team which is composed of sopho
mores and freshmen only. The 
is the first year for this team, but 
Wayland Coach Harley Reddin 
had such a wealth of material this 
year that he decided to field two 
different teams.

The Bulldogs have played the 
Wayland Freshmen once this 
year and defeated them by a score 
of 76 to 56 at Plainview recently. 
The Bulldogs will carry a record 
of three wins and one loss into 
this game. Besides the Wayland 
Freshmen the Bulldogs hold wins 
over the West Texas State Fresh
men, 65 to 60, and Dodge City, 
Kansas, Junior College, 73 to 61. 
Their only defeat was at the 
hands of the strong Arkansas 
City, Kansas, Junior College team, 
51 to 45.

Conservation Meeting 
Set For Dec. 18

County Agent H. M. Breedlove 
is asking everyone to remember 
the big meeting on the Great 
Plains conservation program to 
be held at the court house in 
Clarendon on December 18 at 7:30 
p.m.

Mr. Lynn Pittard of the Texas 
A&M College Extension Service 
will be on hand to give first hand 
information on the program and 
tell how farmers and ranchers 
can benefit and get assistance on 
conservation work needed on the 
farm and ranch.

GIVE THE LEADER FOR CHRISTMAS.

FIRST BAPTIST 
BROTHERHOOD TO MEET

The Brotherhood of the First 
Baptist Church will hold their 
regular monthly meeting at the 
church at 7:30 p.m. the evening 
of December 18. Mr. Trenton Da
vis of Amarillo will be the speak
er for this meeting.

LEADER CLASSIFIEDS 
GET RESULTS

Mr, and Mrs. Jesse Vick left 
the last week to visit their daugh
ter and husband, Mr. and Mrs. 
Harold Holland and Vickie Sue 
at Simi, Calif.

HP III BOUT THAT DRAW N FOR THE LEADER 
BY RALPH  TEE

High School Teams ! 
Split With Hedley

The Clarendon High School 
basketball teams went to Hedley 
Tuesday night and settled with 
one win and one defeat in the 
twin bill. The Hedley girls 
handed the Bronchoetts their 
second loss of the season, 54 to 
34, but the Bronchos evened the 
count in the second game by beat
ing the Hedley boys, 39 to 26. It 
was the fourth win against one 
loss for the Bronchos, while the 
local girls stand at three wins and 
two defeats.

The Hedley girls were in com
plete command of the game from 
the very beginning. The Broncho
etts got the shots but couldn’t hit. 
Hedley was leading 18 to 7 at the 
end of the first quarter and held 
a 27 to 17 advantage at the half. 
They increased their lead to 46 
to 26 at the third quarter rest 
period.

Joan Bennett led Clarendon in 
scoring efforts with 12 points fol
lowed by Paula Adams with 11 
and Ann Slavin with 10 and Char
lene White with one. Beth Lam- 
breth, Pat Owens and Pat Spur
geon played most of the game at 
guards. The Hedley scoring at
tack was paced by Alexander 
with 18 points followed by B. San
ders with 13.

In the low-scoring boys game, 
neither team was able to hit con
sistently. Keith Schollenbarger 

I made 16 points with John Mor- 
[ row hitting 14. Hargrove was 
high for Hedley with six points. 
The Bronchos were ahead from 
the opening minute and built up 
an 11 to 3 lead at the first quar
ter; were ahead 19 to 12 at the 
half, and were still holding on to 
a seven point 27 to 20 lead at the 
third quarter. Both teams ex
changed numerous fumbles, bad 
passes, etc., to make the game 
dull and uninteresting.

Local grain dealers have esti 
mated the 1958 grain crop as the- 
largest in the history of Donley 
County with around 325 carloads 
of grain being handled locally to 
date as an estimated value of 
well over half a million dollars.

This figure does not include 
the thousands of pounds of grain 
that has been placed in the farm
ers own grain bins and sold out
side the county. The estimated 
value of the entire crop exceeds 
$750,000.00.

This bumper grain crop was 
brought about by several factors. 
Hundreds of acres of grain was 
planted to replace cotton acreage 
which was either blown out or 
hailed out, a late freeze which al
lowed late feed to mature and 
exceptional weather for crop 
gathering.

With the big increase in the 
grain crop, a large drop in the 
cotton cro pis also in evidence 
due to the loss in acreage. T h e  
cotton that was left standing has 
made a good yield in general 
which was also aided by the late 
freeze.

To date, gins in the county 
have ginned around 3,500 bales 
and the gin yards are beginning 
to stack up with the boll-pulling 
machines going full blast. With 
continued good weather, the 1958 
crop should be completed within 
the near future. ■ •

Ch a r l e s  McDo n a l d  is 
NEW LINOTYPE OPERATOR 
AT LEADER OFFICE

We are happy to announce this 
week that Charles McDonald of 
Amarillo has joined the Leader 
staff as linotype operator. He is 
34 years old, married and has 
four children. He was raised at 
Lockney, Texas and has 15 years 
experience with the trade.

Mr. McDonald plans to move 
his family here this week end 
and will make their home in the 
Cleo Farr place. His four chil
dren are Carole, Charles, Jr., 
Deborah, and William.

JR. HIGH TEAMS SPLIT 
DOUBLE HEADER

The Junior High basketball 
teams split a double header with 
Wellington at the local gym
nasium Thursday night, Decem
ber 4.

The Fillies lost a close one to 
the Wellington girls as Linda Mil- 
sap dropped in two free throws 
in the closing seconds of the game 
to end the scoring 20-18.

The Colts had little trouble in 
taking a comfortable lead over 
the Firecrackers. The Colts 
scored 44 points to the opponents 
26 with the starting line-up on 
the bench much of the game.

The Junior High teams are en
tered in the Alanreed Tourna
ment this week and invite all of 
their fans to travel with them to 
see the play there.

Services Held Sunday 
For Mrs. J. T Mayo

Funeral services were held 
Sunday afternoon at the Church 
of Christ for Mrs. Lillie Belle 
Mayo with John L. Davis, min
ister of the local church, officiat
ing.

Mrs. Mayo, 69, died Dec. 2nd 
at her home in LaMesa, Cali
fornia, where she had lived for 
the past 10 years. Prior to her 
moving to California, she had 
been a resident of Donley County 
for 30 years. She was a member 
of the Church of Christ.

Survivors are two daughters, 
Mrs. Emo Gene Hart of LaMesa 
and Mrs. Drucilla Pierce of San 
Diego, Calif., five sons, Alvie of 
LaMesa, O. D. of Berthoud, Colo., 
Clifton and Milton, both of San 
Diego, Calif., and Chester Mayo 
of Pasadena, Calif, two sisters, 
10 grandchildren and one great
grandchild.

Pallbearers were A1 Dever, L. 
L. Wallace, W. M. Pickering, El- 
bon Naylor, Tom Sullivan and 
Clyde Putman.

Burial was in Citizens Ceme
tery with the Murphy Funeral 
Home in charge of arrangements.

SCHOOLS TO OBSERVE 
CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS

Superintendent W. W. Pinker
ton has announced that the Clar
endon Public Schools and Junior 
College will get a two-week 
break for the Christmas Holidays 
beginning at 3:00 p.m. Friday, 
Dec. 19. Classes will resume at 
the regular time on Monday 
Jan. 5, 1959.

4-H Club Party To 
Be Held At Canteen

The Donley County 4-H Club 
members from all parts of the 
county will hold their Christmas 
Party on the night of December 
15 at the Canteen in Clarendon 
says County Agent H. M. Breed
love. The party will start at 7 
p.m. games will be played and 
there will be lots of good food 
for everyone present. All clut 
members and parents are being 
contacted about the party and all 
families will bring food for the 
big party. Breedlove is urging all 
4-H members and their families 
to attend this county wide party.

Tosm XT7i6TEs'
Patients as of Wednesday, De

cember 10th—Mrs. Loyd Stephens 
and son Kerry Stephens. Mrs. 
Ralph Grady Jr. and daughter 
Mary Helen, Rav Moore, a n d  
Miss Mary Howren.

Dismissals — Kathern Ha ire. 
Marjorie Harlan, Aford King, 
Mrs. Don Pierce, Mrs. Berkeley 
SoRelle, and Carolyn Taylor.

J
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LIBRARY ROTES
By May L. Prewitt

Our most recent book is “The 
Athens of the Panhandle, A His
tory of Clarendon College” by 
Miss Ethel Harvey. The author is 
a Clarendon citizen, the artists 
local, and it was printed by the 
Clarendon Press. It is very ar
tistic in appearance, coloring of 
jacket, arrangement of material 
appealing to the reader and in 
fact, we viewed and read the 
book with local pride, abounding 
for its production. I do wish that 
each ex-student could possess a 
copy.

The November 24th issue of 
“Newsweek” contained an article 
in the Children’s Hour that may 
surprise some of our readers. The 
big book stores are crowded with 
editions for children. There is 
something for every child’s taste 
from beginners whose maximum 
is 250 words to “Landmark” his
torical series for teenagers, also 
space travel and scientific mat
ters. There are a dozen or more 
book clubs for children, among 
them Double Day & Company’s 
"Junior Literary Guild;” Schol
astic Magazine runs three clubs, 
and the fact is these clubs offer 
books for different age groups. 
We have The Wonder Books, 
Golden Books, and Tell-A-Tale 
publications with prices arranged 
for every pocket book. We have 
a worthwhile collection of all 
these at the Library.

We have lost patience with the 
slow shipment of books. But we 
have an invoice for "Dr. Zhivogo” 
by Boris Pasternok, and Frances 
Parkman Keyes’ “Victorine,” and 
some two or three Laura Lee

Hope’s “Bobbsey Twins” that it 
was necssary to replace as these 
much used books “wear out.”

the Great Plains Conservation 
Program may be obtained from 
the FHA Office, County Agent’s 
Office, or the SCS Office.

The X-ray Picture
This year about 20 million peo

ple in this country will have hos
pital care. But between 40 and 
50 million—at least one out of 
four—will be x-rayed, and alto
gether will have 100 to 120 mill
ion x-ray pictures (radiographs) 
made.

Most will be x-rayed at their 
doctor’s orders. Some, however, 
will voluntarily seek x-ray check
ups, through a clinic, hospital, 
public health facilities, or by pri

vately practicing physicians who 
specialize in radiology.

In rendering the more than 
800,000,000 medical services that 
are performed annually in the 
U. S. by some 200,000 physician, 
modern x-ray is an indispensable 
tool. The services of the M. D. 
radiological specialist — or radi
ologist—are invaluable to the 
family doctor, the surgeon and 
nearly every other medical spec
ialist.
X-ray Can Warn of Illness

So many diseases have the 
same symptoms that physicians 
may find external diagnosis im
possible. Through x-ray the radi
ologist can rule out some possi
bilities and discover others in 
developing a scientific diagnosis. 
Radiographs can show him —

sometimes even before symptoms 
occur—such dread diseases as 
cancer and tuberculosis, for both 
of these as well as other disorders 
may start painlessly, with other 
symptoms obscure. By the time 
either is ready to show itself it 
may have gained a stubborn foot
hold.

Records of hospitals, memories 
of radiologists and files of other 
physicians hold numerous, often 
dramatic, examples of preventive 
work possible through x-ray. 
Though broad statistics are not 
today available on cancer detec
tion, the tuberculosis mortality 
rate has fallen by more than 50% 
during the last few years. Radi
ography has been an instrument 
in that decline.
Or Help Relieve It

The radiological examination 
will often also show what—or 
whether—surgery is needed. The 
radiologist’s knowledge and ex
perience guide the surgeon in 
.planning an operation and, some
times, in various stages of its pro
gress, and very often help him 
determine treatment after sur
gery is completed. The radiolo
gist's services have cut down 
dramatically the need for ex
ploratory surgery, saving scars, 
pain, expense and hours on the 
operating table.

The internist relies on him in 
tracing ulcers, colitis, intestinal 
spasms; the neurologist in study
ing the brain and spinal cord; 
the orthopedic specialist in all 
bone conditions including frac-
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obstretrician in delivering babies, 
and the pediatrician in seeing 
that they are healthy and re
main so.

Once the diagnosis is made. 
X-ray is also used to treat a num
ber of disorders and diseases. The 
radiologist is not only skilled in 
interpreting what x-ray pictures 
show, but in using x-ray equip
ment as a weapon against disease.

A man remains wise as long as 
he seeks wisdom—the moment he 
thinks he has found it, he be
comes a fool.

The man who does not appreci
ate the good things he has would 
never be happy with the things 
he wishes he had.

Farmer and ranchers of the 
Donley County Soil Conservation 
District are invited to attend a 
meeting on the Great Plains Con
servation Program. The meeting 
will be held in the court house in 
Clarendon at 7:30 p.m. on De
cember 18.

County Agent H. M. Breedlove 
wil lbe in charge of the program. 
Mr. Lynn Pittard, Extension Con
servationist of Texas A&M Col
lege Extension Service will be on 
hand to explain and discuss the 
program.

The purpose of the Great 
Plains Conservation Program is 
to assist farmers and ranchers in 
carrying out approved plans of 
operation over their entire farms 
that will lessen the climatic hoz- 
ards that exist in the Great Plains 
area. The program is voluntary 
in nature and is in addition to 
other Department of Agriculture 
programs in the area. Producers 
will be encouraged to use all 
other available sources of as
sistance.

There are 20 different cost- 
share practices available to pro
ducers in this program. Cost-share 
runs from 50 to 80 per cent, de
pending on the practice that is in
stalled.

District Supervisors are urging
all operators in the District to at
tend the meeting. Literature on

Jure^jirthritis^Dsteomyeiitis^h^

JOE’S ELECTRIC CO.

Now Ready To Serve You—
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTING

AND REPAIRS

U*taS ooi *Q eBxrj ooj, qof ofl

JOE PFEIFFER
Owner—Phone 949-K13

HURRY
DUB HAS MANY CHRISTMAS 

SPECIALS SUCH A S -
Elgin Watches You Would Expect 
To Pay $49.95 (or—
17 Jewel Water Resistant - Shock Resistant steel back.

Just............................$29.95
plus tax

Other Styles. .  . $19.95 Up
DO YOUR CHRISTMAS SHOPPING NOW.

Easy Terms— Pay Next Year

TYLER JEWELRY
________________Located in City Gas Building

r . / i
— ■.I

NOW  GOING ON A T  OUR  1?<M COtt STO RE

$19.95
Peignoir Ensemble 

2 Piece Set
$095

We’re making a CLEAN SWEEP— to move out 
a surplus of merchandise we bought for Christ
mas. Prices are slashed up to 5 0 %  —  our loss is 
your gain! We need the space— you'll like the 
savings!

Come in and get your share of these bargains 
in toiletries, gifts, toys, household needs — items 
you've been wanting and needing. All good quality 
merchandise, not damaged, not shopworn— now 
at savings you can't afford to miss!

PON T MISS THESE!
$14.95 

Ronson 
Electric 

Hair Dryer
$095

50c V-127 Film
29c

620 SIZE FLASH

Camera Set
COMPLETE

$7.95

Cannon Blankets98c RECORDS 
45RPM
49c /

$23.45
WEST BEND FAMOUS

Electric Skillet
With Famous Vent Knob Metal 

Cover and Heat Control

s1695

$1.19 Deluxe 
Christmas Cards

69c
69c Assortment

49c

Sterling Silver 
Crystal - China - 

Pottery
Special Christmas 

Discounts

T H E S E  W I L L  G O  F A S T !
$7.95

Steak Knives
$2.00

Tree Lights
$139

$4.95 Catlin 
Dominoes $ 2 9 8

$25.95 Clock Radio

MANY MORE B A R G A I N S  -  H UR R Y  -  C H O O S E  YOURS BEFORE  T HE BEST ARE .ALL S N A P P E D  UP!

BOB MOSS PHARMACY
THE REXALL STORE
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"WHAT IS PAST IS

PROLOGUE"
early four centuries ago the 
ve lines were written by 
ikespeare, and they are today 
raved on the National 
t'hives Building in Washington, 
ikespeare knew, as have many 
jer learned men, that there is 
better way to understand the 

sent or to look ahead into the 
jre  than to take a backward 

ce at the past, 
e time of year surrounding 

nksgiving, Christmas, and the 
Year referred to by some as 

Holiday Season) has always 
med to me to be a time for re- 
tion and of preparation for 
future. It is interesting to do 

s on an annual basis, and even 
re interesting to compare the 
;sent with various circum- 
nces in the past. The destiny 
America, always full of prom- 
, has never been more so than 
the present time. This state- 

^nt is justified when we com
ire circumstances today with 
ose of ten years ago.
You remember that 1948 was 
e year of the Berlin Airlift, the 
•ar when Mao Tse-tung and 
her Communists were taking 
rar China, the year of the upset 
ctory of Harry Truman, the 
sar in which Ghandi was mur- 
ered, Babe Ruth died, and Prince 
harles was born. 1948 marked 
ie introduction of bebop as a 
access to swing, and the estab- 
shment of launderettes in thou- 
ands of our communities. Eco- 
pmically it was a highly pros- 
erous year. Agricultural pro- 
uction, national income, per- 
snal income, and wages were at 
n all-time high. In fact, the pro- 
uction of crops that year has not 
>een exceeded since, unless it oc- 
urs this year. In 1948 we had a 
otal of 146,000,000 people in this 
ountry. Only recently the Cen- 
us Bureau announced we have 
>assed the 175 million mark. By 
968 we will almost certainly 
lave well over 200 million people 
n the United States. This 20 per 
•ent population increase is due 
xith to a generally high birth 
“ate and a significant decline in 
leath rates. The average life ex- 

tancy at birth is now about 70 
ears—three years more than it 

a decade ago. The decade’s 
medical advances included the

breakthrough in the fight against 
polio. The effectiveness of anti- 
botic medicines plus advances in 
surgery have contributed meas
urably toward reducing the aver
age period of hospitalization re
quired per patient.

The period 1947-1957 saw the 
increase from 4,821 million to 11,- 
873 million kilowatt hours of elec
tric power distributed weekly. 
Total cars and trucks assembled 
in 1948 averaged 92,200 per week 
and in 1957 138,500 per week. The 
huge interstate highway system 
has been started. The St. Law
rence Seaway is nearing comple 
tion. A new era of air transpor
tation is dawning with the con
version of many of our com- 
merical air fleets to turbo-jets.

We should not forget that our 
rapid progress has been accom
panied by ever-increasing de
mands on the natural resources of 
the nation. One vital raw material 
where shortages are threatening 
to become serious in many areas 
is water. Not only are we using 
more water directly as consum
ers, but industry’s demands for 
water are staggering. It requires 
300,000 gallons of water to manu
facture one ton of rayon, and the 
rayon industry in the United 
States manufacturers 600,000 a 
year. Conservation is necessary 
on many fronts, in our forests, on 
our farms, and in our mines.

In the picture of our economic 
expansion, there is one blotch of 
which we cannot be proud. I 
speak for our farmers, whose 
average annual net income per 
farm has dropped from $3,843 in 
1948 to $2,760. As you know, it 
has Ion gbeen my contention this 
situation will produce sociolog
ical factors as well as economic 
problems.

Scientific advances have been 
almost unfathomable. The de
velopments in nuclear energy, 
electronics, chemistry—not to 
mention the advent of the space 
age, are truly astounding. It is 
entirely within the realm of pos
sibility that the next decade, 
manned flight to the moon may 
be an accomplished fact.

Although it cannot be measured 
statistically,'I earnestly IfoJJe wfe 
have grown spiritually. Church 
affiliation has actually grown 
more rapidly than our population 
and currently over 104 million 
persons are affiliated with some 
organized religion, which ap
proximates an increase of over 
25 million the past ten years.

We are a great nation—a grow
ing nation with a heritage of 
which we can be proud and a fu
ture rich in the rewards of a 
boundless faith.

ASHTOLA HEWS
Mrs. Doyce Graham

>

J. R. Graham spent the week 
end with relatives in Sweetwa
ter.

Henry Kensey from Vega 
visited in the Burk DeBord home 
last week.

Mrs. M. R. Word and Mrs. H. 
A. Graham attended the bridal 
shower for Ann Weatherly Thurs
day.

Mrs. Bill Graham visited rel
atives here Thursday.

Bernie Green went with the 
Boy Scouts to Eagle Nest, N.M. 
He earned the privilege to make 
the trip by attendance at meet
ings and most advancement in 
scout rank.

Mrs. H. A. Graham and Mrs. 
J. M. Graham visited Mrs. Poovey 
in Groom Hospital Tuesday. Mrs. 
Poovey is getting along fine.

Mrs. John White spent Wednes
day afternoon with Mrs. Carl 
Barker.

Mrs. W. H. Morrow wâ , down 
from Amarillo visiting friends 
Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. Horace Green 
went after Grandmother Morris 
Thursday, and she will be in their 
home awhile.
ASHTOLA NEEDLE 
CLUB REPORT

Mrs. Doyce Graham was host
ess to this club Thursday. One

FRED’S ELECTRIC 
SHOP

W IRING - LIGHTING 
Motor and Appliance Repairing 

LICENSED 8c BONDED
Located 3 blocks East of 

Clarendon Hotel
Phone 127

quilt was quilted and the club 
bazaar was financially success
ful. The quilt will be given to 
Boys Ranch, along with a cash 
donation.

The Club Xmas tree will be De
cember 17 (Wednesday) in the 
home of Mrs. Vance Gra.y On that 
day election of officers will be 
held, and new pollyannas and 
hostess dates drawn.

The hostess served cookies and 
coffee to the following members: 
Nell Gray, Modena Hill, Martha 
Hill, Carol Hill, Nova Barker, Sue 
Rhoades, Marybelle DeBord, Liz
zie Graham, Lena Mae Graham, 
Vena Hudson, Lillie Knox, Laura 
Mahaffey, Rhoeda Rattan, Ricky 
Rattan, and Charlotte Word.

Mrs. Vena Hudson, chairman of 
achievement committee, called for 
yearly reports of members. After 
receiving these reports from only 
part of the members, she com
piled the following report for 
Ashtola Needle Club members 
during 1958: 2,510 containers of 
fruit and vegetables canned and 
frozen, 270 new articles of cloth
ing made, 5 quilts made, 18 
pieces of crochet made, 34 new 
sets of curtains made, 2 rooms 
redecorated, 22 chairs reuphol
stered, 1 dining room suite refin
ished, 15 garments remodeled, 300 
pieces of ceramics made, 9 cop
per pictures made.

Most of the women raised 
chickens, gardens, and truck 
patches; 10 beeves, 11 hogs, and 
600 fryers put in freezers or lock
er. Several made laundry soap, 
one woman painted their dairy 
barn, another put up 200 pounds 
of molding plaster. Several kept 
children in their homes for work
ing mothers, others worked in 
town to supplement the farm in
come, a total of 48 months. 
Many hauled grain to the ele
vators this fall; 640,000 pounds 
were reported. Several of our 
members are ill; others spent 
many weeks nursing members of 
their families who were ill. Over 
$1,000 worth of produce was sold

CHAMBERLAIN
NEWS

Mrs. A. O. Hott

Mr. and Mrs. H. H. Mann and 
Frances, and Mr. and Mrs, Abe 
Turner and son of Haskell visited 
Mr. and Mrs. Garth Carter and 
family in Dumas. ,

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hardin and 
Mr. and Mrs. John Heathington 
visited A. B. Ivey.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dingier 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Cos- 
per at Lubbock Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. J. A. Ivey made a 
business trip to Memphis Wednes
day.

For Good Insurance

KELLY
CHAMBERLAIN
A ll T y p e s — A ll K in ds

P R O M P T  A D J U S T M E N T S

-^ .C la r e n d o n , T e x a n■** '
6 5  P h o n e  7 S

t o v S ? fiV * & t j 0 0

in Amarillo from farms in our 
community. Several new trees 
were planted. One of our mem 
bers is a full time teacher.

The Grady Nelsons and the T. 
A. Nelsons made a business trip 
to Amarillo Wednesday.

SP4 Grady Nelson and his fam
ily have been visiting in the home 
of his parents, Mr. and Mrs. T. A. 
Nelson. Grady will report for 
duty in Europe, and his family 
will live here.

Loren and Leon Rhoades of 
Amarillo spent Sunday with Mr. 
and Mrs. Hubert Rhoades.

Mrs. Audrey Patain, Mrs. R. L. 
Brazille, Mr and Mrs. Ray Walk
er, Mr. aoa Mrs. Bernie Smith 
and sons ail of Amarillo spent 
Sunday in the Robert Partain 
home.

SP4 Grady Nelson and wife. 
Betty, are visiting his sister and 
family, M-Sgt. John Just and 
Mrs. Just at Holloman AFB, 
N.M.

Mrs. Doyce Graham spent Tues
day in Canyon with her sister. 
Mrs. Rex Hopkins.

Mrs. Edna Davenport and Mr. 
and Mrs. Bord from Amarillo 
spent Sunday with Mrs. Ella 
Evans.

Mr. and Mrs. Abe Turner and 
son of Haskell visited her parents,
Mr. and Mrs. H. H. Mann over the 
week end.

Junior Mann and H. R. Cowan 
of Amarillo visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Richard Dingier Saturday morn
ing.

Mr. and Mrs. M. B. Hatfield 
and family of Diunas and Rem- 
bert Ivey of Amarillo visited their 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. A. Ivey 
and Merlene over the week end.

Mr. and Mrs. V. P. Newton, par
ents of Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Gil
breath, went to Paducah to spend 
the week end.

Timmy Barker of Amarillo is 
spending a few days with his 
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. C. L. 
Mann.

Mr .and Mrs. H. H. Shields at
tended the basketball tournament 
at Lakeview Friday and Satur
day night.

Mr. and Mrs. Alton Webb, Mr. 
and Mrs. Price Webb and Billy 
Waddell went to Spur, Texas to 
visit their uncle, Luther Webb 
who is very ill at this time. He is 
the last survivor of their father, 
R. M. Webb, deceased. ,

Buster Shields spent Saturday 
night with Pete Good.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dingier 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Warren 
Hardin Tuesday night.

Mrs. A. O. Hott visited Mrs.
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R. M. Webb Sunday evening.

Mrs. H. H. Shields shopped in
Amarillo Thursday night.

Lanell Hatfield of Dumas is 
spending two weeks with her 
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. J. A. 
Ivey and Merlene.

Roy Helms spent Friday night 
with Buster Shields.

Mrs. R. M. Webb and grandson, 
Billy Waddell, visited her daugh
ter, Mrs. Gladys Waddell and 
family in Amarillo.

Jess Ivey visited A. B. Ivey 
Tuesday night.

Mrs. Frank Cannon and child
ren of Amarillo, and Mrs. Rich
ard Cannon lunched with Mr. 
and Mrs. H. A. Harrison Sunday.

Mrs. A. T. Formway visited 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. L. 
Payne in Tulia last Thursday.

Mrs. J. D. Jones, Jr. and chil
dren visited her folks, Mr. and 
Mrs. H. A. Harrison Sunday.

Mrs. A. O. Hott visited Mrs. 
H. H. Shields Sunday evening.

Mrs. Dennis Harrison visited 
Mr. and Mrs. H. A. Harrison Mon
day evening. Loretta has not 
heard from her husband, Dennis, 
who was shipped out of the states.

Mr. and Mrs. A. O. Hott visited 
Brother and Sister Davis Sunday 
night.
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The largest room in the world 
is the room for improvement.

A. H. MOORE
WATER WELL DRILLER

IRRIGATION
Clarendon, Texas 

Phone 146

INSURANCE ABSTRACTS
Clarendon Abstract Company

Phone 11 C. C. POWELL

FREE!
PAPE R- MAT E  PENS

G o M i n  C a p r i
Paper • Mate's finest vem 
combines the beauty of a 
shining electroplated gold 
Jewelry finish with precision 
engineering for matchless 
performance.

O pen A  Savings Account 

for $25.00 or more and 

Receive a G if t  of the 

only Pen with the 

Piggy Back 

Refill

Safety of your investment insured up to $10,000.00 by the 
Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, a 
permanent agency of the United States Government

Current Annual Dividend Rate 3'/z0/a

C lttutbil/cM

407 W. 8th

SA V IN G S a LO A N  ASSO C IATIO N

M Phone 
DR4-8022

BETTER-ELECTRICALLY 
> » » FRIGIDAIRE s s s r  
-  PULL ’N CLEAN OVEN!

Cooking
Without Slaving!

No more down-on-knees 
oven scrubbin’ ! No more 
door dodging, stretching, 
bending! The Frigidaire 
oven actually pulls out —  
full length —  so you can 
wipe it clean standing up! 
As easy as cleaning the top 
of your range.

WONDERFUL "EXTRAS”

• Porcelain enamel Roaster Pan—  
easy to clean!

• Automatic Cook-Master— lets you 
cook oven meals without watching.

• Full-width fluorescent worklight.
• 4 Radiantubc Surface Units with 

removable drip bowls for 
at-sink cleaning.

• Plug-in automatic appliance outlet.
• Roomy storage drawer pulls all the 

way out for under-range cleaning.

Makes you fool like a Queen l 
Cuts your cleaning time in half...

ONLY $ 2 2 3
PER W E E K  

alter small down payment

DELUXE MODEL RO 20-50

■ TOP TY-Tho Dinah Shore Chevy Show-Sunday-NBC-TV and the Pat Boone Chevy Showroom-weekly on A8C-TV.

Like all ’59 Chevies, this Impala Sport Coupe is new right down to the tougher Tyrex cord tires it rolls on*

for Loss than

MK N t lickid |y Otuul Mttirs

...th e  average WTU family can cook a complete meal the 
modem electric way and enjoy the cleanliness and conven
ience of Electric Living. Change new la electric reeking.

Wfest Texas Utilities Company
llttrkH y Casts Sa Uttlo —  You Can Use Lott Of HI

Walk around the ear that's all-round new ; • . then he our guest fo r  a pleasure test—•

DRIVE A ’59 CHEVY TODAY!
One look at this ’59 Che'y tells you 
here’s a car with a whole new slant 
on driving. You see the transforma
tion in its low-set headlights, the 
overhead curve of its windshield, 
the sheen of its Magic-Mirror finish 
—a new acrylic lacquer that does 
away with waxing and polishing 
for up to three years.

But to discover all that’s fresh 
and fine you must relax in Chevro
let’s roomier Body by Fisher (up

to 4.2 inches more room in front, 
3.3 inches in back), feel the lounge
like comfort of Chevy’s new inte
rior, experience the hushed tran
q u illity  o f  its  ride (choice  o f  
improved Full Coil or gentler-than- 
ever Level Air suspension*). Once 
you’re on the road you’ll discover 
such basic benefits as bigger, better 
cooled brakes that give over 50% 
longer life, new easy-ratio steering 
and a Hi-Thrift 6 that gets up to

10 per cent more miles per gallon. 
And, of course, you find Safety 
Plate Glass all around in every 
Chevrolet. Stop by your dealer’s 
and pleasure test the car that’s 
shaped to the new American taste!

•Optional at Optra root.

what America wants, America geteinaChevyl

see your local authorized Chevrolet dealer

ALDERSON CH EVR O LET
CLARENDON, TE X A S

O 
«<
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the Great Plains Conservation 
Program may be obtained from 
the FHA Office, County Agent’s 
Office, or the SCS Office.

Subscription, $3.00 a year, 1st zone. Other zones, $3.30

doty to to print all tha bow* that’* fit to  print honeotlj and fairly to all 
by »»|. ooaaidoration ovoa Inclodlne ita own odltorial opinion.

daneter, riandinc or reputation of any person, firm 
ir In th* column, of THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADER 
bainy brought to tho attention of the management.

are publiebed in thl* paper at the rate of 1 rent per 
on card* of thank,. Stories of death* and funerals 

value are not sated as obituaries.

MEMBERS OF

Texas & Panhandle Press Associations

GABIE BETTS BURTON

LIBRARY ROTES
By May L. Prewitt

Our most recent book is "The 
Athens of the Panhandle, A His
tory of Clarendon College" by 
Miss Ethel Harvey. The author is 
a Clarendon citizen, the artists 
local, and it was printed by the 
Clarendon Press. It is very ar
tistic in appearance, coloring of 
jacket, arrangement of material 
appealing to the reader and in 
fact, we viewed and read the 
book with local pride, abounding 
for its production. I do wish that 
each ex-student could possess a 
copy.

The November 24th issue of 
“Newsweek" contained an article 
in the Children’s Hour that may 
surprise some of our readers. The 
big book stores are crowded with 
editions for children. There is 
something for every child’s taste 
from beginners whose maximum 
is 250 words to "Landmark”  his
torical series for teenagers, also 
space travel and scientific mat
ters. There are a dozen or more 
book clubs for children, among 
them Double Day & Company’s 
“Junior Literary Guild;”  Schol
astic Magazine runs three clubs, 
and the fact is these clubs offer 
books for different age groups. 
We have The Wonder Books, 
Golden Books, and Tell-A-Tale 
publications with prices arranged 
for every pocket book. We have 
a worthwhile collection of all 
these at the Library.

We have lost patience with the 
slow shipment of books. But we 
have an invoice for “Dr. Zhivogo” 
by Boris Pastemok, and Frances 
Par km an Keyes’ “Victorine,” and 
some two or three Laura Lee

Hope’s “Bobbsey Twins” that it 
was necssary to replace as these 
much used books “wear out.”

The X-ray Picture
This year about 20 million peo

ple in this country will have hos
pital care. But between 40 and 
50 million—at least one out of 
four—will be x-rayed, and alto
gether will have 100 to 120 mill
ion x-ray pictures (radiographs) 
made.

Most will be x-rayed at their 
doctor’s orders. Some, however, 
will voluntarily seek x-ray check
ups, through a clinic, hospital, 
public health facilities, or by pri

vately practicing physicians who 
specialize in radiology.

In rendering the more than 
800,000,000 medical services that 
are performed annually in the 
U. S. by some 200,000 physician?, 
modern x-ray is an indispensable 
tool. The services of the M. D. 
radiological specialist — or radi
ologist—are invaluable to the 
family doctor, the surgeon and 
nearly every other medical spec
ialist.
X-ray Can Warn of Illness

So many diseases have the 
same symptoms that physicians 
may find external diagnosis im
possible. Through x-ray the radi
ologist can rule out some possi
bilities and discover others in 
developing a scientific diagnosis. 
Radiographs can show him —

sometimes even before symptoms 
occur—such dread diseases as 
cancer and tuberculosis, for both 
of these as well as other disorders 
may start painlessly, with other 
symptoms .obscure. By the time 
either is ready to show itself it 
may have gained a stubborn foot
hold.

Records of hospitals, memories 
of radiologists and files of other 
physicians hold numerous, often 
dramatic, examples of preventive 
work possible through x-ray. 
Though broad statistics are not 
today available on cancer detec
tion, the tuberculosis mortality 
rate has fallen by more than 50% 
during the last few years. Radi
ography has been an instrument 
in that decline.
Or Help Relieve It

The radiological examination 
will often also show what—or 
whether—surgery is needed. The 
radiologist’s knowledge and ex
perience guide the surgeon in 
.planning an operation and, some
times, in various stages of its pro
gress, and very often help him 
determine treatment after sur
gery is completed. The radiolo
gist's services have cut down 
dramatically the need for ex
ploratory surgery, saving scars, 
pain, expense and hours on the 
operating table.

The internist relies on him in 
tracing ulcers, colitis, intestinal 
spasms; the neurologist in study
ing the brain and spinal cord; 
the orthopedic specialist in all 
bone conditions including frac- 
ture, arthritis, osteomyelitis; the niVK THE LKAnj|̂ LJ2 I!LĴ HRigTMAjL
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obstretrician in delivering babies, 
and the pediatrician in seeing 
that they are healthy and re
main so.

Once the diagnosis is made. 
X-ray is also used to treat a num
ber of disorders and diseases. The 
radiologist is not only skilled in 
interpreting what x-ray pictures 
show, but in using x-ray equip
ment as a weapon against disease.

A man remains wise as long as
he seeks wisdom—the moment he 
thinks he has found it, he be
comes a fool.

The man who does not appreci
ate the good things he has would 
never be happy with the things 
he wishes he had.

Fanner and ranchers of the 
Donley County Soil Conservation 
District are invited to attend a 
meeting on the Great Plains Con
servation Program. The meeting 
will be held in the court house in 
Clarendon at 7:30 p.m. on De
cember 18.

County Agent H. M. Breedlove 
wil Ibe in charge of the program. 
Mr. Lynn Pittard, Extension Con
servationist of Texas A&M Col
lege Extension Service will be on 
hand to explain and discuss the 
program.

The purpose of the Great 
Plains Conservation Program is 
to assist farmers and ranchers in 
carrying out approved plans of 
operation over their entire farms 
that will lessen the climatic hoz- 
ards that exist in the Great Plains 
area. The program is voluntary 
in nature and is in addition to 
other Department of Agriculture 
programs in the area. Producers 
will be encouraged to use all 
other available sources of as
sistance.

There are 20 different cost- 
share practices available to pro
ducers in this program. Cost-share 
runs from 50 to 80 per cent, de
pending on the practice that is in
stalled.

District Supervisors are urging
all operators in the District to at
tend the meeting. Literature on

JOE’S ELECTRIC CO.

Now Ready To Serve You—
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTING

AND REPAIRS

l i r a s  ° ° I  K )  • fov 'l o o £  q o f o jj

JOE PFEIFFER
Owner— Phono 949-K13

H U R R Y
DUB HAS MANY CHRISTMAS 

SPECIALS SUCH A S -
Elgin Watches You Would Expect 
To Pay $49.95 for—
17 Jowol Water Resistant - Shock Resistant steel back.

Just............................$29.95
plus tax

Other Styles. . . $19.95 Up
DO YOUR CHRISTMAS SHOPPING NOW. 

Easy Terms— Pay Next Year

TYLER JEWELRY
Located in City Gas Bull ding__________

DRUG STO RE| NO W  GOING O N  A T  OUR

$19.95
Peignoir Ensemble 

2 Piece Set
$995

We’re making a CLEAN SWEEP— to move out 
a surplus of merchandise we bought for Christ
mas. Prices are slashed up to 5 0 %  —  our loss is 
your geinl We need the space— yo u ’ll like the 
savings I

PON T MISS THESE!
50c V-127 Film

29c
620 SIZE FLASH

Camera Set

Come in and get your share of these bargains 
in toiletries, gifts, toys, household needs— items 
you've been wanting and needing. All good quality 
merchandise, not damaged, not shopworn— now 
at savings you can’t afford to miss!

98c RECORDS 
~  45RPM

49 c

COMPLETE
$498

$7.95

Cannon Blankets

$14.95
Ronson
Electric

Hair Dryer

$23.45
W EST BEND FAMOUS

Electric Skillet
W ith Famous Vent Knob Metal 

Cover and Heat Control

$1695

L°MAT THESE Simnc,

$1.19 Deluxe 
Christmas Cards

69 c
69c Assortment

49c

Sterling Silver 
Crystal - China - 

Pottery
Special Christmas 

Discounts

UNITED
/  or THESEf — — _

$4.95 Catlin 
Dominoes $ 2 ^ 8

$25.95 Clock Radio

MANY MORE B A R G A I N S  -  H U R R Y  -  C H O O S E  YOURS BEF ORE THE BEST ARE ALL S N A P P E D  UP!

BOB MOSS PHARMACY
THE REXALL STORE
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TH E 4XM U 5Y COUNTY LEADER

TO THE PEOPLE OF 
THE 18TH DISTRICT
By Congressman Walter Rogers

November 28, 1989 
"WHAT 18 PAST IS 

PROLOGUE"
Nearly four centuries ago the 

above lines were written by 
Shakespeare, and they are today 
engraved on the National 
Archives Building in Washington 
Shakespeare knew, as have many 
other learned men, that there is 
no better way to understand the 
present or to look ahead into the 
future than to take a backward 
glance at the past.

The time of year surrounding 
Thanksgiving, Christmas, and the 
New Year referred to by some as 
the Holiday Season) has always 
seemed to me to be a time for re
flection and of preparation for 
the future. It is interesting to do 
this on an annual basis, and even 
more interesting to compare the 
present with various circum
stances in the past. The destiny 
of America, always full of prom
ise, has never been more so than 
at the present time. This state
ment is justified when we com 
pare circumstances today with 
those of ten years ago.

You remember that 1948 was 
the year of the Berlin Airlift, the 
year when Mao Tse-tung and 
other Communists were taking 
over China, the year of the upset 
victory of Harry Truman, the 
year in which Ghandi was mur
dered, Babe Ruth died, and Prince 
Charles was born. 1948 marked 
the introduction of bebop as a 
success to swing, and the estab
lishment of launderettes in thou
sands of our communities. Eco
nomically it was a highly pros
perous year. Agricultural pro
duction, national income, per
sonal income, and wages were at 
an all-time high. In fact, the pro
duction <J crops that year has not 
been exceeded since, unless it oc
curs this year. In 1948 we had a 
total of 146,000,000 people in this 
country. Only recently the Cen
sus Bureau announced we have 
passed the 175 million mark. By 
1968 we will almost certainly 
have well over 200 million people 
in the United States. This 20 per 
cent population increase is due 
both to a generally high birth 
rate and a significant decline in 
death rates. The average life ex
pectancy at birth is now about 70 
years—three years more than it 
was a decade ago. The decade’s 
medical advances included the

breakthrough in the fight against
polio. The effectiveness of anti- 
botic medicines plus advances in 
surgery have contributed meas
urably toward reducing the aver
age period of hospitalization re
quired per patient.

The period 1947-1957 saw the 
increase from 4,821 million to 11,- 
873 million kilowatt hours of elec
tric power distributed weekly. 
Total cars and trucks assembled 
in 1948 averaged 92,200 per week 
and in 1957 138,500 per week. The 
huge interstate highway system 
has been started. The St. Law
rence Seaway is nearing comple 
tion. A new era of air transpor 
tation is dawning with the con
version of many of our com- 
merical air fleets to turbo-jets.

We should not forget that our 
rapid progress has been accom
panied by ever-increasing de
mands on the natural resources of 
the nation. One vital raw material 
where shortages are threatening 
to become serious in many areas 
is water. Not only are we using 
more water directly as consum
ers, but industry’s demands for 
water are staggering. It requires 
300,000 gallons of water to manu
facture one ton of rayon, and the 
rayon industry in the United 
States manufacturers 600,000 a 
year. Conservation is necessary 
on many fronts, in our forests, on 
our farms, and in our mines.

In the picture of our economic 
expansion, there is one blotch of 
which we cannot be proud. I 
speak for our farmers, whose 
average annual net income per 
farm has dropped from $3,843 in 
1948 to $2,760. As you know, it 
has Ion gbeen my contention this 
situation will produce sociolog
ical factors as well as economic 
problems.

Scientific advances have been 
almost unfathomable. The de
velopments in nuclear energy, 
electronics, chemistry—not to 
mention the advent of the space 
age, are truly astounding. It is 
entirely within the realm of pos
sibility that the next decade, 
manned flight to the moon may 
be an accomplished fact.

agh it cannot be measured
i l V l

Althoui
statisticallyI earnestly Hb^e wfe 
have grown spiritually. Church 
affiliation has actually grown 
more rapidly than our population 
and currently over 104 million 
persons are affiliated with some 
organized religion, which ap
proximates an increase of over 
25 million the past ten years.

We are a great nation—a grow
ing nation with a heritage of 
which we can be proud and a fu
ture rich in the rewards of a 
boundless faith.

ASHTOLA NEWS
Mrs. Doyce Graham

J. R. Graham spent the week 
end with relatives in Sweetwa
ter.

Henry Kensey from Vega 
visited in the Burk DeBord home 
last week.

Mrs. M. R. Word and Mrs. H. 
A. Graham attended the bridal 
shower for Ann Weatherly Thurs
day.

Mrs. Bill Graham visited rel 
atives here Thursday.

Bernie Green went with the 
Boy Scouts to Eagle Nest, N.M. 
He earned the privilege to make 
the trip by attendance at meet
ings and most advancement in 
scout rank.

Mrs. H. A. Graham and Mrs. 
J. M. Graham visited Mrs. Poovey 
in Groom Hospital Tuesday. Mrs. 
Poovey is getting along fine.

Mrs. John White spent Wednes
day afternoon with Mrs. Carl 
Barker.

Mrs. W. H. Morrow was down 
from Amarillo visiting friends 
Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. Horace Green 
went after Grandmother Morris 
Thursday, and she will be in their 
home awhile.
ASHTOLA NEEDLE 
CLUB REPORT

Mrs. Doyce Graham was host
ess to this club Thursday. One

FRED’S ELECTRIC 
SHOP

W IRIN G - LIGHTING 
Motor and Appliance Repairing 

LICENSED 8t BONDED
Located 3 blocks East of 

Clarendon Hotel
Phone 127

quilt was quilted and the club 
bazhar W& ' financially succeed
ful. The quilt will be given to 
Boys Ranch, along with a cash 
donation.

The Club Xmas tree will be De
cember 17 (Wednesday) in the 
home of Mrs. Vance Gra.y On that 
day election of officers will be 
held, and new pollyannas and 
hostess dates drawn.

The hostess served cookies and 
coffee to the following members: 
Nell Gray, Modena Hill, Martha 
Hill, Carol Hill, Nova Barker, Sue 
Rhoades, Marybelle DeBord, Liz
zie Graham, Lena Mae Graham, 
Vena Hudson, Lillie Knox, Laura 
Mahaffey, Rhoeda Rattan, Ricky 
Rattan, and Charlotte Word.

Mrs. Vena Hudson, chairman of 
achievement committee, called for 
yearly reports of members. After 
receiving thpse reports from only 
part of the members, she com 
piled the following report for 
Ashtola Needle Club members 
during 1958: 2,510 containers of 
fruit and vegetables canned and 
frozen, 270 new articles of cloth 
ing made, 5 quilts made, 18 
pieces of crochet made, 34 new 
sets of curtains made, 2 rooms 
redecorated, 22 chairs reuphol
stered. 1 dining room suite refin
ished, 15 garments remodeled, 300 
pieces of ceramics made, 9 cop
per pictures made.

Most of the women raised 
chickens, gardens, and truck 
patches; 10 beeves, 11 hogs, and 
600 fryers put in freezers or lock
er. Several made laundry soap, 
one woman painted their dairy 
barn, another put up 200 pounds 
of molding plaster. Several kept 
children in their homes for work
ing mothers, others worked in 
town to supplement the farm in
come, a total of 48 months. 
Many hauled grain to the ele
vators this fall; 640,000 pounds 
were reported. Several of our 
members are ill; others spent 
many weeks nursing members of 
their families who were ill. Over 
$1,000 worth of produce was sold

CHAMBERLAIN
NEWS

Mrs. A. O. Hott

Mr. and Mrs. H. H. Mann and 
Frances, and Mr. and Mrs. Abe 
Turner and son of Haskell visited 
Mr. and Mrs. Garth Carter and 
family in Dumas. ,

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hardin and 
Mr. and Mrs. John Heathington 
visited A. B. Ivey.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dingier 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Cos- 
per at Lubbock Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. J. A. Ivey made a 
business trip to Memphis Wednes
day.

in Amarillo from farms in our 
community. Several new trees 
were planted. One of our mem 
bers is a full time teacher.

The Grady Nelsons and the T. 
A. Nelsons made a business trip 
to Amarillo Wednesday.

SP4 Grady Nelson and his fam
ily have been visiting in the home 
of his parents, Mr. and Mrs. T. A. 
Nelson. Grady will report for 
duty in Europe, and his family 
will live here.

Loren and Leon Rhoades of 
Amarillo spent Sunday with Mr. 
and Mrs. Hubert Rhoades.

Mrs. Audrey Patain, Mrs. R. L. 
Brazille, M r  and Mrs. Ray Walk
er, Mr. ana Mrs. Bernie Smith 
and sons ail of Amarillo spent 
Sunday in the Robert Partain 
home.

SP4 Grady Nelson and wife. 
Betty, are visiting his sister and 
family, M-Sgt. John Just and 
Mrs. Just at Holloman AFB, 
N.M.

Mrs. Doyce Graham spent Tues
day in Canyon with her sister. 
Mrs. Rex Hopkins.

Mrs. Edna Davenport and Mr. 
and Mrs. Bord from Amarillo 
spent Sunday with Mrs. Ella 
Evans.

Mr. and Mrs. Abe Turner and 
son of Haskell visited her parents,
Mr. and Mrs. H. H. Mann over the 
week end.

Junior Mann and H. R. Cowan 
of Amarillo visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Richard Dingier Saturday morn
ing.

Mr. and Mrs. M. B. Hatfield 
and family of Dumas and Rem- 
bert Ivey of Amarillo visited their 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. A. Ivey 
and Merlene over the week end.

Mr. and Mrs. V. P. Newton, par
ents of Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Gil
breath, went to Paducah to spend 
the week end.

Timmy Barker of Amarillo is 
spending a few days with his 
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. C. L. 
Mann.

Mr .and Mrs. H. H. Shields at
tended the basketball tournament 
at Lakeview Friday and Satur
day night.

Mr. and Mrs. Alton Webb, Mr. 
and Mrs. Price Webb and Billy 
Waddell went to Spur, Texas to 
visit their uncle, Luther Webb, 
who is very ill at this time. He is 
the last survivor of their father, 
R. M. Webb, deceased. ,

Buster Shields spent Saturday 
night with Pete Good.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dingier 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Warren 
Hardin Tuesday night.

Mrs. A. O. Hott visited Mrs.

Thursday, December It, 1898
R. M. Webb Sunday evening.

Mrs. H . H i Shields shopped in
Amarillo Thursday night.

Lanell Hatfield of Dumas is 
spending two weeks with her 
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. J. A. 
Ivey and Merlene.

Roy Helms spent Friday night 
with Buster Shields.

Mrs. R. M. Webb and grandson, 
Billy Waddell, visited her daugh
ter, Mrs. Gladys Waddell and 
family in Amarillo.

Jess Ivey visited A. B. Ivey 
Tuesday night.

Mrs. Frank Cannon and child
ren of Amarillo, and Mrs. Rich
ard Cannon lunched with Mr. 
and Mrs. H. A. Harrison Sunday.

Mrs. A. T. Formway visited 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. L. 
Payne in Tulia last Thursday.

Mrs. J. D. Jones, Jr. and chil
dren visited her folks, Mr. and 
Mrs. H. A. Harrison Sunday.

Mrs. A. O. Hott visited Mrs. 
H. H. Shields Sunday evening.

Mrs. Dennis Harrison visited 
Mr. and Mrs. H. A. Harrison Mon
day evening. Loretta has not 
heard from her husband, Dennis, 
who was shipped out of the states.

Mr. and Mrs. A. O. Hott visited 
Brother and Sister Davis Sunday 
night.

The largest room in the world 
is the room for improvement.

For Good Insurance

KELLY
CHAMBERLAIN
A ll T y p e s — A ll K i.id s 

P R O M P T  A D J U S T M E N T S  

C 1 n re n d o n , T e x a n  
B 5  P h o n e  7 9

A. H. MOORE
WATER WELL DRILLER

IRRIGATION
Clarendon. Texas 

Phone 146

INSURANCE ABSTRACTS
Clarendon Abstract Company

Phone 11 C. C. POWELL Clarendon

IVE BETTER-ELECTRICALLY 
FRIGIDAIRE 

PULL’N CLEAN OVEN!W IT H  N E W

Cooking
Without Slaving 1

No more down-on-knees 
oven scrubbin’ ! No more 
door dodging, stretching, 
bending! The Frigidaire 
oven actually pulls out —  
full length —  so you can 
wipe it clean standing upl 
As easy as cleaning the top 
of your range.

WONDERFUL "EXTRAS”

• Porcelain enamel Roaster Pan—  
easy to clean!

• Automatic Cook-Master— lets you 
cook oven meals without watching.

• Full-width fluorescent work light.
• 4 Radiantube Surface Units with 

removable drip bowls for 
at-sink cleaning.

• Plug-in automatic appliance outlet.
• Roomy storage drawer pulls all the 

way out for under-range cleaning.

Mates you fad lilts 
Cats your clashing

ONLY $ 2 2 3
PER WE E K

after small down pywoiit
DELUXE MODEL DMt-Ht

FREE!
P A P E R -M A TE  PENS

Gold** Capri
Paper • Mate’ s finest 
combines the beauty of a 
shining electroplated gold 
Jewelry finish with precision 
engineering for matchless 
performance.

Open A  Savings A cco u nt 

for $25.00 or more and 
Receive a G if t  of the 

only Ron w ith the 

Piggy Beck 
Refill

Safety of your investment Insured up to $10,000.00 by the 
Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, a 
permanent agency of the United States Government

Current Annual Dividend Rate 3V2°/e

4 0 7  W .  8 t h

S A V IN G S  a  L O A N  A S S O C IA T IO N

Phone
DR4-8022

! TOP TY-Th« Dinah Shore Chevy Show-Sunday-NBC-TV and the Pat Boone Chevy Showroom-weekly on ABC-TY.

Like all ’59 Chevies, this Impala Sport Coupe is new right down to the tougher Tyrex cord tires it rolls on*

For leg* than

Dalit sot Dicktl ky Deseret Meters

...th e  average WTU family can cook a complete meal the 
modem electric way and enjoy the deantlnees and conven
ience of Electric Living. Change now ie electric cooking.

Wfest Texas UtilitiesCompany
f/eefrklty Casts So Uft/e ■—  You Can Use Lets Of hi

^  UVIMTTM

w

Walk around the car that's all-round new > * . then he our guest fo r  a pleasure test-~

DRIVE A ’59 CHEVY TODAY!
One look at this ’59 Chevy tells you 
here’s a car with a whole new slant 
on driving. You see the transforma
tion in its low-set headlights, the 
overhead curve of its windshield, 
the sheen of its Magic-Mirror finish 
—a new acrylic lacquer that does 
away with waxing and polishing 
for up to three years.

But to discover all that’s fresh 
and fine you must relax in Chevro
let’s roomier Body by Fisher (up

to 4.2 inches more room in front, 
3.3 inches in back), feel the lounge
like comfort o f Chevy’s new inte
rior, experience the hushed tran
q u illity  o f  its  ride (ch o ice  o f  
improved Full Coil or gentler-than- 
ever Level Air suspension*). Once 
you’re on the road you’ll discover 
such basic benefits as bigger, better 
cooled brakes that give over 50% 
longer life, new easy-ratio steering 
and a Hi-Thrift 6 that gets up to

10 per cent more miles per gallon. 
And, of course, you find Safety 
Plate Glass all around in every 
Chevrolet. Stop by your dealer’s 
and pleasure test the car that’s 
shaped to the new American taste 1

ai ntra «mL

what America wants, America fC 2 in a Cheryl

see your local authorized Chevrolet dealer

ALDERSON C H EV R O LET
CLARENDON. TEXAS



IF ITS HEW, HYMOUTirS GOT IT! SEE THESE FEATURES TODAY!
1. PUSHBUTTONS control driving, heating, ventilating.
2. SWIVEL FRONT SEATS* awing you eaaily in or out.
3. OBSERVATION CAR SEAT faces rear, holda three adults.
4. DISAPPEARING REAR WINDOW rolls right into lower section.
5. LOCKED LUGCAGE COMPARTMENT* protects valuables,
6. MIRROR MATIC REAR VIEW MIRROR* dims headlight glare.

OOptienei, tow rrtr• cost.

59
Don7 mi» THE NEW PLYMOUTH SHOW with LAWRENCE WELK wkiy on ABC-TV.

Perfect family present: one of Plymouth s 10 new station wagons. Just a few more Plymouthshopping days 'til Christmas!

'59 Plymouth Station Wagon...biggest holiday hauler in its class!
You can load this wagon with the tallest tree and all the 
Yuletime trimmings. For holiday hopping and shopping, 
Plymouth boasts the moat cargo area of any wagon in its 
class, the popular rear-facing seat, a rear window that rolls 
right down, many other station wagon innovations. And

this merry carrier is just as beautiful and glamorous as it 
is useful. (No wonder you spy so many Plymouth wagons 
on the road this year!) See your Plymouth dealer for the 
biggest station wagon in its class. . .  and best wagon buy 
at any price. . .  ’59 Plymouth!

THAT OFFERS 
M O D E R N  
“ C A S H 
CARRYING”  
P L A N S ?

Carrying large amounts of cash with you is not only inconven
ient, it’s dangerous, too. Start paying the checking-method 
way. It costs so little for so much in convenience and safety. 
Come in and choose the checking plan for you.

n M irs fey ' D a p a p ter  Uv M M

s*

RNEBS

From Mr. Izzard’s Column:
“Give a cat shelter, plenty of 

food, and a feeling of security, 
and she will quit catching mice - 
people are like that.”

The above hits pretty close to 
our problem - - Things have been 
fairly easy lately and most of us 
have a sort of feeling that our

problems are taken care of. We 
get to thinking that the social 
planners have fixed our future; 
that our economists have defeat
ed the depressions, and that our 
party’s political promises will all 
come true.

Our fire has fizzled; our ambit
ion has ambled, and our dreams 
are dimmed. We are willing to ac
cept the easiest instead of the 
best, and the quickest in the place 
of the most lasting.

We are so far into the woods 
that we believe the road ahead is 
better than the road back would 
be. Perhaps it is. To tell the 
truth it is doubtful if there is a 
road back. It is sort of like trying 
to gather up spilled milk.

So we can all sit by and watch 
and see. and perhaps our children

THF DONLEY COWfTY I^U>KR
will be able to tell who was 
right. If the fellow who said that 
"A penny saved is a penny earn
ed," was right then we will be 
wrong. Anyway, the road we’re 
traveling is down hill, and the 
road back would surely be up
grade, my low gear is pretty 
weak so move over and give me 
half the road.

Sign oh a tombstone; “I expect
ed this but not just yet.”

This week we don’t seem to 
feel like fighting back at any
thing. I don’t know whether its 
the Christmas Spirit that’s got 
me or just the lull in my spirit 
before the stew of tax paying 
time. Regardless of what my 
trouble may be we had been 
wondering where we had mis
placed the following little poem. 
It was sent to us sometime back 
and is supposed to be an old ne
gro preacher’s prayer given at a 
revival in a small church back in 
Alabama. It goes;

SLOW ME DOWN
Slow me down. Lord, ah’s a goin’ 

too feist,
Ah can’t see mah bruther when 

he’s walkin’ past,

DR. H. R. BECK
D E N T I S T
Goldsion Bldg.

Clarendon, Texas Phone 48

Radio-TV Service
Authorised

R.C.A. Dealer & Service
REPAIR ALL MAKES TV SETS

Household Supply Co.
C. A. Turner, Technician 

Phone 8

Ah miss a lot o’ good things 
day by day;

Ah don’t know a blessin’ when
it comes my way.

Slow me down, Lord, cause ah 
wants to see

A little more of what’s good 
for me.

See a little less o’ me, and a mite 
more o’ you; ,

Ah wants the heavenly atmos
phere to trickle through.

Then, let me help my bruther 
when the goin’s rough,

Cause when folks work together, 
it ain’t so tough.

Slow me down Lord, so, wid yore 
angels ah can talk,

Slow me down Lord, jes, slow 
me down to a walk.

I just sort of feel like that. Like 
slowin’ down real slow like.

After all; “We shouldn’t take 
life so seriously, we won’t ever 
get out of it alive.”

“One of the best things to have 
up your sleeve is a funny bone.”

Besides; "An optimist sees an 
opportunity in every calamity; 
A pessimist sees a calamity in 
every opportunity."

JOE
GOLDSTON
Optometrist

Eanes Irrigation 
Service

Well Developing and Repairs. 
PEERLESS PUMPS

EDWIN EANES 
Naylor Route. Clarendon

Phone 160

The Donley County Abstract Company
Since 1907

C. E. Killough. Owner Phone 44 Jane Bownds, Mgr.

GOLDSTON HEWS
• Mrs. Roy Roberson

R. V. Ratliff of Amarillo spent 
Friday night with Mrs. V. Little
field and Bill.

Mr. ann Mrs. Dwane Littlefield 
and babies of Amarillo spent 
Saturday night with Mr. and Mrs. 
V. Littlefield and BUI.

Mr. and Mrs. Dwane Littlefield 
and babies of Amarillo, Mrs. V. 
Littlefield and Bill took dinner 
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Doyle 
Ray Littlefield and babies.

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Roberson and 
Minnie and Mrs. Hodges of Clar
endon attended the funeral Satur
day afternoon for Mr. Seymour 
of Dodson, father of Mrs. Jack 
Pritchard. The family has our 
sympathy.

On Friday night. December 12, 
there will be a Christmas party 
at Mrs. Odell McBrayer’s. It is 
our annual Pollyanna Party so 
every one come out and don’t 
forget your Pollyanna. We would 
like for everyone to come out and 
bring a gift for your husband.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Scoggins 
visited Sunday evening with Mr. 
and Mrs. M. W. Hatley.

Roy Roberson visited a while 
Tuesday night with Mr. and Mrs. 
M. W. Hatley.

S A N T A  S A Y S .

Travel Safely 
at Christmas

NORTHWARDfloor, tartar Texes Zephyr

Lv. Clarendon . . 8:03 p.m. 
Ar. Colo. Spgs. . 4:50 a.m. 
Ar. Denver . . . 6:30 a.m,

o r

lv. Clarendon . . 6:10 a.m. 
Ar. Colo. Spgs. . 4:20 p.m. 
Ar. Denver . . . 6:05 p.m.

SOUTHWARD 
flmot, rattar r»-3.

Iv. Clarendon . , 12:44 a.m. 
Ar. Fort Worth . . 6:25 a.m. 
Ar. Dallas . . . »  7:35 a.m.

or
Lv. Clarendon . . *:29 a.m. 
Ar. Fort Worth . .  3:30 p.m. 
Ar. Dallas . . . .  4:40 p.m.

A ik  about our 
money-saving fam ily  fores

J. H. Howto  
Ticket Agent 

Phono 376Route j
FORT WORTH AND DENVER RY.

Mrs. Doyle Ray Littlefield and 
babifts Visited with Mrs. M. W. 
Hatley Friday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Ashcraft 
and Fern and Mr. and Mrs. James 
Ashcraft and boys spent Sunday 
with Mrs. J. H. Ashcraft and Em
ma of McLean.

Mr. and Mrs. James Neal and 
babies of Amarillo took supper 
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Doyle 
Ray Littlefield and babies.

Mrs. Doyle Ray Littlefield and 
babies shopped in Amarillo 
Thursday evening.

Mrs. V. Littlefield, Mrs. W. A.

Jackson, Mrs. Roy Roberson sod 
Minnie shopped in v Pampa 
-Wednesday...

Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Davis 
visited Tuesday evening with Mr, 
and Mrs. J. C. Ashcraft and Fern.

Mrs. Roy Roberson visited 
Tuesday with Mrs. V. Littlefield.

Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Davis 
had some of their children home 
for Sunday.

The best things in life weren’t 
really free because most of us 
have to spend a lifetime learning 
that they are the best things.

If you can't give her mink...
put a phone in her bedrooml

WHAT a smart Christmas g ift for your 
w ife! The wonderful convenience o f 
an additional extension phone on her van- ' 

ity table-the glamor of color that matches 
her room!
A n d -if you want to be a king-size Santa 
—put another one in her kitchen, tool
It costs only pennies a day apiece for the 
g ift she’ll use and enjoy every day of the 
year. Call our Business Office now/

A S K  A B O U T  T H E  
L O W  C O S T

GENERAL TELEPHONE
America's Second Largest Telephone System

Z M u t£ a B cu tk ...
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\bu get more at ICR
FREE HAM

To Be Given Away Saturday
JUST REGISTER SATURDAY NIGHT 8 O'CLOCK

WHITE SWAN

COFFEE 69 c
POUND

CANE

SUGAR 98C
10 lb. Sack w

I.GJL

SHORTENING
3 lb. C an .............. 69c
IGA

APPLE SAUCE 1 5 c
303 SUe Can *  * *  * *

CINCH

CAKE MIX 23C
IGA

CUT ASPARAGUS 2 3  c
300 SIZE CAN « W

HUNT

NEW POTATOES 1 Q c
300 SIZE CAN ...............................................  *  * *

PREMIUM

CRACKERS
2 lb. Box ........................ 49c

*

IGA CHOCOLATE COVERED CHERRIES

CANDY 55 c
13 OZ. BOZ ..................  j...........................

J E L L 0
3 BOXES 25c

SHELLED

PECANS $109
12 OZ. PKG. *

GRADE A

FRESH DRESSED FRYERS 
Pound

2 9 t

DELICIOUS APPLES

Pound

l i t

LARGE PAPER SHELL

PECANS
Pound

l i t

CALIFORNIA NAVEL

ORANGES
Pound

I 5 C
PANHANDLE

SAUSAGE
2 POUND SACK 57c

FRESH

CRANBERRIES 25 C
1 lb. Bag

PICNIC

SHOULDERS
POUND 38c

RED

POTATOES 29C
10 lba................................................................ ^  * *  W

GOOD VALUE

SLICED BACON
Pound 49 c
BEEF

ROAST
Pound ........... 45c
FROZEN

MEADS ROLLS
Package 27c

LETTUCE
POUND 13c
I.G.A.

MILK
2 Tall Cans 29c
YUKON BEST

FLOUR
25 POUND SACK

5 1 7 9

Watch Our Windows For Extra Specials During Week Days.
WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO LIMIT QUANTITY.

( l Gf t • Foodliner

LELIA LAKE NEWS
Mrs. J. R. Batson

Mr. and Mrs. Murphy Brock 
and Mr. Perry spent the week 
end with relatives in Portales, 
New Mexico.

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Shields 
and boys of Amarillo spent the 
weekend here with his mother 
and othrer relatives.

Mr. and Mrs. Troy Cocke and 
children and Troy Lynn Cocke, 
all of Lovington, New Mexico, 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Wil
liams last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Ayers of 
Hale Center visited his parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Ayers last 
Thursday.

Mr. and Mrs. Ike Noble of 
Altus. Oklahoma spent Saturday 
night with his parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Lacy Noble.

James Smith had business in 
Memphis Saturday.

Mrs. Marilyn Hill and Pam of 
Amarillo visited her parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Luther Butler Satur
day.

Aven Hook, who has been 
working at Hale Center, returned 
home last week.

Mr. and Mrs. J. H. Spires and 
Mr. and Mrs. Luther Butler at
tended the basketball tournament 
ot Lakeview Friday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. W. N. Poole and 
Mrs. Harve Wilson of Hedley 
shopped in Amarillo.

Mr. and Mrs. D. M. Cook spent 
Friday and Staurday visiting rel
atives in Plainview and Lubbock. I

Earl Shields, formerly of Colo
rado Springs, Colo., visited his 
wife, mother, and other relatives 
several days last week. His wife 
accompanied him to his new base 
in Washington Sunday.

Mrs. Sue Hill and boys of Am
arillo spent Saturday with her 
Darents, Mr. and Mrs. Nelson 
tseago.

Mr. and Mrs. Herman Moor
ing and children of Amarillo 
visited her parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
D. M, Cook and other relatives 
over the weekend.

Jim and Richard Roberts and 
Richard Jr., all of Amarillo, 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Luther But
ler Monday.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Myers and 
Glenn spent the weekend in Am
arillo as guests of Lester Myers 
and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Roscoe Land of 
Wellington visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Glenn Williams Sunday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. L. B. Chunn of 
Plainview visited relatives here 
Wednesday and Thursday.

Mr. and Mrs. J. R. Williams 
shopped in Amarillo Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. C. C. Ayers went 
to Canyon Saturday and were ac
companied home by their son 
Dale who is a student at W.T.S.C.

Miss Winnie Lou Grounds of 
Dallas visited her sister, Mrs. 
Oscar Roberts, last week.

HEDLEY NEWS
Mabel Bridges

Mrs. Ed Morton and son, For
rest, and Frank Newton visited 
relatives in Amarillo Sunday. 
After a chicken barbecue dinner, 
they went to Canyon to visit Mrs. 
J. W. Bourn, an old neighbor. 
This was their first time to be 
together in 31 years.

Mrs. M. W. Mosley spent a few 
days in a Memphis hospital last 
week. Glad to report her feeling 
better.

Mrs. Connie Taylor is doing 
fine, having undergone surgery 
last week in Odom Hospital.

Miss Elmira Moore a grade 
school teacher in Hedley school 
for 12 years resigned due to the 
illness of her invalid mother. Miss 
Moore was a favorite in her 
school work, always at her best. 
Having been absent only one day 
in a period of 12 years speaks 
well of her as a teacher. Miss 
Coursey will fill the vacancy.

Mr. and Mrs. M. L. Potts are 
visiting Mrs. Potts’ mother in San 
Antonio.

Mr. and Mrs. John Tate re
turned home Wednesday frcm a 
visit with their daughter and 
family in Kansas City.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Scales went 
to Abilene Friday to take their 
granddaughter, Patti Whisenant, 
home after visiting them several 
days. They returned home Satur
day.

Mrs. Ned Grimsely is in Pampa 
with her daughter’s family who 
are quite ill with the mumps.

Mrs. Pat Patterson and chil
dren of Ropesville spent last 
week with her parents, the Jap 
Shaws.

Henry Kinsey of Vega visited 
in the Roy Jewell home last 
Wednesday.

Mrs. C. L. Johnson went to 
Matador Friday to celebrate the 
first birthday of her granddaugh
ter, Charlotte Johnson.

Mr. and Mrs. John Dickson, and

Will Dickson attended the fu
neral of Ted Smith in Amarillo 
Saturday. Mr. Smith passed away 
in Veterans Hospital in Amarillo 
after a lengthy illness. He was a 
brother-in-law of the Dicksons. 
Burial was in Amarillo. We ex
tend sympathy to the family.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Bridges, Mr. 
and Mrs. Leroy Richerson and C. 
L. Biggers of Amarillo, Elza 
Kutch, Herman Meadows, and 
George Furgeson of Perryton 
visited your reporter Sunday.

Mrs. W. H. Morgan, Mr. and 
Mrs. Homer Lee Morgan attended 
funeral services for Carl Dodson. 
Mr. Dodson is a son-in-law of 
Mrs. Morgan.

Mesdames E. W. Bromley and 
R. T. Clarke visited Mrs. W. I. 
Raines Monday.

Why not give The Donley 
County Leader for Christmas? 
See your Hedley Reporter.

No License Big Offense 
Of Fishermen

AUSTIN — Fishing without a 
license dominates game and fish 
violations even in the middle of 
the hunting season, according to 
the director of law enforcement 
of the Game and Fish Commiss
ion. September arrest report 
showed 104 tagless fishermen, 
compared with only 19 arrests for 
hunting without a license.

Hunting violations continue to 
rise, however, the director said. 
There were 182 counts of illegal 
hunting methods and other game 
law violations during the month. 
This figure . includes 21 arrests 
for hunting in closed season. 20 
for hunting at night, 17 for ex
ceeding dove bag limits, and 15 
for using unplugged gun.

Of a total of 357 arrests, 3 
cases were appealed to a higher 
court, while 10 served time in 
jail. Convictions cost violators 
$8,635 in fines.

The director reminds hunters 
who are not sure of the laws that 
they may get copies of game and 
fish regulations from game war
dens, license dealers, or by writ
ing to the Game and Fish Com
mission in Austin.

There’s no vacation from driv
ing care.

Check your car — Check your 
driving—Check accidents!

The center line is your safety 
line.

Lowest Priced Console TV
with the LEAN, CLEAN LOOK!

LEAN! New Render cabinet saves up
t floor space.

PI PAM I ^  gadget* on the face o f v L L n l i  • the set—no bulges in bade.

MIRROR-SHARP!
Sharp . . .  daar . . .  real) New picture-bal
ance dreutti give new depth and dimemion.

©
The Fielding. 262 sq. in. of viewable 
area. Mahogany grained, walnut 
grained or Nmed oak grained. 21T837 /  
Series. <

NEW "ftlGjil-UNE" PORTABLE 
WITH C0NV6l£UK! PERFORMANCE!

Th e  O U dw In D eluxe. 108 tq. in. view
able area. Two »oiid and two 2-tana 
ftotbe*. 14PD805 Series .

/  X  / l
/  /

SEE EXCITING NEW S T Y L E S -
EVEN CO RNER TV!

The • a r v e r . 262 . . .  In. v i.w s b l. o rw .
In mahogany groined and 3 oto.r fin.th.,.
21T846 S .r i .v

A d  d M  )6e CCA T i d e  Factory l a n e .  CeOrerl •■chn.vWy h r  » C A  Victor M  •

You’re invited in today!
Th e  M a h rem . 262 t o  •*. vtow-
ehi* a r.n  Mahogany granted
and 2 a t o w r 2 I T 8 4  / Seri...

HOUSEHOLD SUPPLY COMPANY
COMPLETE HOME FURNISHINGS — HOME OWNED and OPERATED 
CLARENDON — BUTANE S PROPANE GAS SERVICE — TEXAS 

"WE SERVICE AND REPAIR ANYTHING WE SELL"
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Miscellaneous Shower
Honors Bride-To-Be

*
9  'tne^B&T^pous shower hon

oring Miss Ann Weatherly, bride- 
elect of Richard McCarty, was 
held at Patolyng Club House 
Thursday’ afternoon. December 4. 
Receiving hours were from 3 p.m. 
to 4:30 p.m.

Guests were greeted by Mrs. 
KL D. Vaughan and presented to 
Mrs. BiU Weatherly, Mbs Ann 
Weatherlav>*nd Mrs. Paul Mc- 
C a U f ^ 1' " "  *

t’s chosen colors 
tite were used in 

> refreshment table 
I a -white linen cloth 
j.With a floral ar- 

je carnations, and 
aded by a minia- 

'of white meline. 
from an antique 

sol-vice belonging to Mrs. C. W. 
Bennett J Presiding at the table 
were Misses Jackie Bell and 
Linda Kay HaefldD.

A musical background for the 
party was provided by Mrs. San
dra Johnson and names were se
cured f o f  the bride’s book by 
Mimes Judv^Johnson and Jo Ann 
Wood. , V  *

Approximately f o r t y  - five 
guests attended and a number 
who were unable to attend sent 
gifts.

Hostesses for the courtesy were 
Mesdames Bill Cushing, Lee Bell, 
C. W. Behnett, J. C. Johnson, Joe 
Wood. Johnny Grady, and K. D. 
Vaughan.

-W*L,
Seldoji-Bagby, who has been a 

patient Tn Northwest Texas Hos
pital, wa»--eb?e to return home
Wednesday ot last week. He is 
improving* ggfisfactorily at this 
time. Both he and Mrs. Bagby 
art happy to be at home.________

F.H.A. CHRISTMAS PARTY
The Clarendon senior Chapter 

of F.H.A. met in the auditorium 
to hold their annual Christmas 
party. After a regular business 
meeting each class put on a skit.

The seniors presented the first 
skit, “What I Want For Christ
mas.” Elaine Behrens took the 
role of Mrs. Santa Claus and Rob
bie Johnson that of Santa Claus. 
They told what each senior 
wanted for Christmas and what 
a few juniors needed.

“Twas the Night Before Christ
mas” was presented by the 
juniors. Taking part was Sandra 
Pinkerton, Pat Owens, Linda 
Harden, and Connie McMurtry^

The skit portrayed by the 
sophomores was musical and was 
titled “The Three Chipmunks.” 
Cqptributiog tp the presentation 
werq payle Bonesv Alice John
son, Glenda Wilson, Sarah' An-, 
trobus, and Jacquie Bell 
i Robbi Johnson ( al$Q played 

Santa Claps jin these two skits, 
then she and Mrs. Santa Claus

GAMMA KAPPA 
CHRISTMAS PARTY

The Gamma Kappa Chapter of 
Delta Kappa Gamma Society for 
Women Teachers held their an
nual Christmas luncheon and 
party in the Travis Elementary 
School Cafeteria, Memphis, Tex
as. ■ ' • '! - , s -i

The Christmas theme was car
ried out in table and room dec
orations. A white tulle tree dec
orated with colored ornaments 
was centered at the head table 
with a miniature arrangement of 
choir singers at the base of the 
tree. Holly and other beautiful 
ornaments were arranged along handed out the gifts, 
the dining tables from which a 
delicious turkey dinner was 
served.

At the conclusion of the meal,
Mrs. Velma Weaver conducted a 
short business meeting. Then the 
group gathered in a semi-circle 
arrangement of chairs around a 
large evergreen tree for the pro
gram. a short story, “Eloise’s 
Christmas,” read by Mrs. Brun- 
etta Morris, and a group singing 
of Christmas carols led by Miss 
Inez Blankenship and accom
panied at the piano by Mrs.
Charlotte Word. After the pro
gram gifts were exchanged.

Members attended from Well
ington, Childress, Clarendon and 
Memphis. Mesdames V e l m a  
Weaver, Velma Bou/land, Hazel 
Brandon, Claudine Tdfld, Char
lotte Word, Lucile Naylor, andf 
Misses Gladys Burnham, Edgar 
Mae Mohgole, Inez Blankenship, 
and Ruth Richerson were the 
members present from Clarend- 
don.

Those having dinner with Mrs. 
Emma Gregory Saturday w'ere 
Francis Moor of Ft. Worth, Mrs. 
Margie Shults, Jimmy and San
dra, and Mr. and Mrs. Elmer 
Tomms of Clarendon.

HUDGINS QUILTING CLUB
The quilting Club met Tues

day afternoon. One quilt was 
quilted.

Refreshments were served to 
Pearl Self, Pauline Koontz, Mary 
Lee Noble, Ruby Parker. Doro
thy Helms, Katy Rogers. Ruth 
Lindley, Martail Webb, Bell 
Sinai 1 wood, Agnes Allee, Frankie 
McAnear, and the hostess, Cora 
Elliott.

The next meetihg will be Jan
uary 20 with Katy Rogers host
ess. ‘

The club will have a bake sale 
at Junior’s Food Store Saturday, 
December 13.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim McKee of 
San Antonio visited Saturday 
evening in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. G. W. Estlack.

VISIT CHILDREN
Mr. and Mrs. Jim McKee of San 

Antonio returned his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. George McKee, to their 
home here Saturday. The Geo.
McKees have visited several1 .
weeks with their children, the 
Jim McKees at San Antonio and 
the Raymond McKees and chil
dren at Houston.

GOOD NEIGHBORS CLUB
The Good Neighbors Club met 

Friday, December 5, in the home 
of Lida Warren with an all day 
quilting and a covered dish lunch
eon at the noon hour.

One quilt was quilted. Ruby 
Jordan received a Pollyanna gilt.

Those to enjoy the day were 
members: Nova Barker, Mava
Anderson, Della Barker, Eula 
Butler, Bennie Crabtree, Emma 
Davis, Florence Harp, Ruby Jor
don, Rosie Bingham, Bessie Hel
ton and the hostess, Lida Warren 
and daughter, Evelyn Pence.

The next meeting will be with 
Florence Harp and this will be 
our Christmas party, December 
12, at 2:30 p.m. Everyone be there 
and bring your Pollyannas also 
an extra gift.

LES BEAUX ART CLUB .
Les Beaux Art Club met at 

Patching Club House the after
noon of December 5, for the reg
ular meeting. The president, Mrs. 
George Benson presided over the 
business. Under new business, 
Mrs. Pete Riley was elected to 
membership.

Mrs. W. C. Thornberry pre
sented a very interesting and in
formative program on "Royal 
Danish Christmas Plates. She 
described the plates and told how 
they were made and finished and 
the approximate costs. Mrs. John 
Bass, pianist, played several 
Christmas selections.

Delicious refreshments were 
served by the hostesses, Mrs. 
Lloyd Benson and Mrs. Emmett 
Simmons.

MARTIN QUILTING CLUB
The club met with Jackie Spear 

in her home Wednesday, Decem
ber 3. One quilt was completed. 
Lunch was served at the noon 
hour. Members present were An
nie Waldrop, Lela Bulman, Eun
ice Land, Margaret Waldrop, 
Blanche Higgins, Sallie Christie, 
Dorothy Sullivan, Minnie Can
non. Linnie Cauthen, and the 
hostess, Jackie Spear. Visitors 
were Edna Perdue and Dana.

This is our last meeting of the 
year. The Christmas party will be 
with Lela Bulman at her home 
December 17.

LEADER CLASSIFIEDS 
GET RESULTS

Clarendon College 
Reunion Held Saturday

Some 112 ex-students of Clar
endon College, teachers and 
guests registered Saturday after
noon at the 60th Anniversary 
Coffee sponsored by the Claren
don Press. There were two former 
teachers present and some 80 
former students.

The success of the reunion can 
not be measured by the relatively 
small attendance. 1* :an only be 
measured by the unexpressable 
emotions of the former students 
when they said, “There is Miss 
Howren” or “There is Coach and 
Mrs. Burton.” And the happy 
smiles as they greeted former 
classmates—after a quick look at 
their registration cards. Many of 
them had not met since the last 
reunion in 1939. Among those who 
represented the first years of the 
college were: Mrs. Eugene No
land, 1899-1901; Mr. and Mrs. 
John McLean, 1900; Mrs. Stella B. 
Heame, 1902; Mrs. Eugene No
land, 1902-1903; Mr. W. Jesse 
Stanford. 1902-1904; Col. Jeffer
son F. Isbell, 1902-1903; Mrs. 
Frank Bourland, 1903-1904.

The first graduating class was 
represented by Col. U. S. Army 
Retired, Jefferson Fletcher Isbell 
of Fort Worth, and W. Jesse 
Stanford of Hereford. Col. Isbell 
was appointed a chaplain in 
World War I, and was retired by 
the Methodist Church in June 
1947 and relieved by the Army in 
February 1948. He is justly proud 
of the title of having made more 
soliders smile than any other 
chaplain in the Service. Mr. Stan
ford is president of the Black 
Furniture Company of Hereford. 
But the two classmates of almost 
sixty years ago refused to recog
nize each others titles and with 
evident pleasure told jokes on 
“Izzie and Jessie.”

Also attending the reunion was 
Mrs. Stuart H. Condron who re
peatedly expressed her appreci
ation to those who made It pos
sible for her to visit with former 
students and old friends in Clar
endon.

Clarendon’s own First Lady, 
Mrs. Lena Antrobus visited with 
all age groups of the former stu
dents. She said,” I never attend
ed Clarendon College but I at

tended every program and enter
tainment that was given at the 
college. Her husband, the late G. 
W. Antrobus, was one of the con
tributors to the fund that was 
raised in the summer of 1897, to 
found Clarendon College.

Some 100 former stuflnts and 
their guests attended the buffet 
supper at the Legion Hall. Ralph 
Randel of Panhandle was mas
ter of ceremonies. The informal 
program opened with a piano 
number, the College Song, com
posed by R. Deane Shure, the 
words by Hubert L. Sone, played 
by Mrs. Luma Noble Smith (Mrs. 
Rayburn Smith). Mr. Randel 
thanked the townspeople for their 
traditional hospitality, and the 
abundance of food. Mayor H. T. 
Burton responded with an invita
tion to all former students to visit 
Clarendon at any time. Mr. Stan
ford told how the people of Clar
endon took those early day stu
dents into their homes and made 
them feel welcome. Rev. Hubert 
Bratcher, District Superintendent 
of Pampa, led the prayer.

In the discussion of an annual 
reunion, Mrs. Gladys Bryant Car
ter (Mrs. Orian W. Carter) an,i 
Mrs. Vera Sloan Davis expressed 
their appreciation to the people of 
Clarendon and the hope that a 
simplified plan could be worked 
out for an annual reunion. They 
suggested a °  unday afternoon cof
fee which would require only a 
place to meet, thereby relieving 
Clarendon of the burden of the 
expense and work of preparing 
for such a gathering. Miss Ruth 
Richerson spoke in approval of 
the plan and stated that she be
lieved it will be worked out.

Now Open
In My

New Location
Serving all three meals.

Mrs. Bromley’s
Same service and the same 

prices. 5 Blocks South oi 
Palmer Motor Co.
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Hunt And Fish License 
Sales Show Increase

AUSTIN—Anticipating a rec
ord year, more than 41,000 Texas 
sportsmen bought hunting licen
ses during September, according 
to the Fiscal Director of, the Game 
and Fish Commission. September 
1st began the second year of the 
$3.15 hunting license fee.

On the basis of revenue collect
ed, the Director reported receipt 
of $123,443.45 from hunting li
cense sales. This is an increase of 
approximately $14,000 for the 
same period in 1957.

Remitting agents had until Oc
tober 10 to pay for licenses sold 
during September; therefore, this 
does not include money on all 
licenses sold, the Director ex
plained.

Fishing license sales totaled 
$154,275.60 for the month. This 
figure represents more than 77,- 
000 resident fishing licenses.

Sales of all types of licenses is 
expected to increase this year due 
to the good condition of game and 
fish populations throughout the 
state, the Director said, 

---------------------------------------
Mr. and Mrs. W. J. Adams are 

at home. Mr. Adams was able to 
be returned home Friday after 
spending the past eighteen days 
at Northwest Texas Hospital. He 
is improving nicely.

Mrs. Bess Stricklin and Mrs. 
C. T. McMurty were Amarillo 
visitors Monday. ’

C O N N I E ’ S
RADIO AND TV  SERVICE

We Service All Mak< 

And Models

Home

Auto • .? 
f ib

Television
■ no r
u n ' .PHONE 54-J 

Next Dood To Fire Station

M 1

>v

*
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k

j  f f
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'I
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Gunn Bros. 
Stamps

OM CASH PURCHASES OP 42.50 OR MORE

EVfltY  WEDNESDAY

Biscuits

3 Cans.
SHURFRESH

Cheese Spread

2 Pound Box
SHURFRESH 75c

SRIGHT UP

FRUIT CAKE MIX
LYONS —  1 Pound Package

59c
APPLE SAUCE
SHURFINE —  303 Cans. 2 for

■—
... 1 3 3Sc

0LE0
SHURFRESH — 5 Pounds for

$ 1 0 0

MILK
SHURFINE — Tall Can — 2 FOR 29 c

* Q
i / U

FLAIR

3 lb. can .69 Flour SHURFINE

10 Pound Sack .79
POUND CAKE MIX
G LA D IO L A  —  Box 29 c
PECANS
LARGE PAPER SHELL Pound 49c
APPLES
COMSTOCK — No. 2 Can■ -  ' -g- - — ----- -- --—----- - - - - - - - - - - 25c

PLEN TY A LL SIZES

CHRISTMAS TREES
WE GIVE G U N N  BROS. THR IFT STAMPS

ALVIN LANDERS
‘ •afWL , * ?

WE DELIVER W. E. RAY

1
PICK A B ASKET 

b a r g a in s  
a t  ° u r

COUNTER

APPLES
ROMAN BEAUTY—2 LBS. 25 c
GRAPEFRUIT
RUBY RED—5 POUND BAG 45c
ORANGES
TEXAS—5 POUND BAG 45c
CELERY
STALK 17c

K

PICNICS

39 c
PORK ROAST A
EXTRA LEAN — Pound ■9 c
SLICED BACON A
ARMOUR'S MATCHLESS — 1 Lb. Pkg. ■ 9 c
WISCONSIN LOTJCHORN -  Pound 49c

1}
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CHURCHSERVICES
FIRST PRESBYTERIAN 

CHURCH
Sunday School—9:45 A. M.

Ernest Kent, Supt. 
Morning Worship— 11:00 A. M. 
Vesper Service—5:30 P. M. 
C h i l d r e n ’ s Story Hour 

—5:30 P. M.
Juhjor Meeting—5:30 P. M.

• Pioneer Fellowship—5:30 P.< M. 
' ,T’ WEDNESDAY

Mid - week Bdde Study and 
Prayeg Servian 7:80 P. Bt 

Choir Practice—0:15. ■ 1 ‘
' TluiBoard "of Deacons- meet 

' ••everyi* second Sunday 
' 6:19. ” •ty'i 1

’ Sunday night at 6:15.
• The Women o f the chinch meet 
> each 2nd and 4th Wednesdays, 

at 3:15 P. M.

MARTIN BAPTIST 
CHURCH

Rev. H. O. Walker, Pastor
Sunday School—10:00 A. M.

Raymond Waldrop, Supt. 
Morning Service— 11:00 A. M. 
Training Union—7:00 P. M.

Clarence Reynolds, Director 
Evening Service—8:00 P. M. 
Wednesday Evening f  r a y e r 

Service—7:30.

C A L V A R Y  BAPTIST 
CHURCH

Ernest Phillips, Pastor
Sunday School—10:00 A. M.

Lamar Aten, Supt. 
P-eaching Service— U:00 A. M. 
Training Union—7:30 P. M.

Perry,,Jordon, Dir. 
Preaching Service—8:00 P. M. 
Monday — W. M. U. meets at 

3:00 P. M.
Mrs. W. L. Jordon, Pres. 

, Wednesday evening P r a y e r  
Service—8:00.

is

(|V

Where the visitor is never a 
The Session mfcetS' every M U  dtranger.

MISSIONARY BAPTIST 
CHURCH

John W. Reynolds, Pastor
REGULAR SERVICES 

Services on the week ends of 
each Fifth Sunday.

Friday, Saturday, Sunday eve
nings—8:00 o’clock.

Saturday morping—10:30 
Sunday School—10:00 A. M. 
Sunday morning Service—11:00 

RADIO SERVICES 
Every Sunday Morning, 8:45-9:00 
over Station KCTX, 1510, Child
ress.

SAINT MARY’S 
CATHOLIC CHURCH

Rev. Clifton Corcoran
Mass Every Sunday 

at 9:00 A. M.
Senores visitantes, 

bienvenidos a la comunidad 
y a la

Iglesia Catolica 
Misa a ias 9:00 de la manana 
Confesion antes de la Misa 

St. Mary’s

THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADER

Harley J. Redin’s Book, 
“The Queens Fly High” 
Has Been Released

LELIA LAKE 
METHODIST CHURCH
James A. McDonald. Pastor

Don Altman, S. S. Supt. 
Sunday School—10:00 A. M. 
Morning Worship— 11:00 A. M. 

MYF—7:00 P. M.
Evening Worship—8:00 P. M. 
WSCS second and fourth Tues

day—4:00 P. M.
Official Board meets first Wed

nesday—7:30 P. M.

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
W. F. Vender burg. Pastor

SUNDAY
Bible School—9:45 A. M.

> ̂  Bill Lowe, Supt.
Warship Service—11:00 A. M. 
Training Union—6:15 P. M. 
Worship Service—7:30 P. M. 

MONDAY
Clyde Hankins R. A —4:20 P.M.

WEDNESDAY 
Sunbeams—3:00 P. M.
W. M. U.—3:00 
intermediate and Jr. R. A.’s 

meet at 4:00 o’clock.
Mildred Crabtree G. A.—6:90 
Nina Hankins G. A.—6:30 
Jojol* R. A.—6:30 
Y. W. A.—6:30
Mid-week Prayer Service—7:30 
Church- Choir Rehearsal, 6:30

CHURCH OF CHRIST
John L. Davie 

Services Sunday Morning— ' 
Bible Classes—10:00 A. M. .

I .. Worship Service—10:50 A. M. 
Young People’s Meeting—0:00 
Preaching—r7$<L ?
Ladies Bible Class Wednesday 

l .,^ ffp o p D —3 U »  .  jS.. . „  !
Midweek Services 

evening—7:00.

£
•I

. .  . i t
Wednesday

FIRST METHODIST 
CHURCH

Rev. C. M. Ryan
SUNDAY

Church School—9:45 A. M. 
Morning Worship—10:50 A. M. 
Junior and Primary Fellow

ship—6:00 P. M.
Evening Worship—7:00 P. M. 

WEDNESDAY
Woman’s Society of Christian 

Service—3:30 P.,.M.
Homemakers’ Circle, F o u r t h  

Wednesday—4:00 P. M.
Choir Practice—WM) P. M.

ST, JOHN THE BAPTIST 
EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

Children’s Church School at 
9:45 A. M. each Sundgy.

Morning Prayer _and Sermon 
at H :00 A. M. -

LELIA  LAKE 
BAPTIST CHURCH
Larry Molane. Pastor

Sunday School—10:00 A. M.
Leo Smith, Supt 

Preaching Service—11:00 A. M. 
Training Union—7:30 P. M.

Billy Christa], Director 
Preaching Service—8:30 P. M. 

MONDAY
W. M. U.—2:00 P. M.

WEDNESDAY 
Prayer Meeting—7:30 P. M.

PAG E FIVE

FIRST
CHRISTIAN CHURCH
Royce E. Wood. Minister

SUNDAY MORNING 
Bible School—9:45 A. M.

Herman Barnes, Supt. 
Worship Services— 10:50 A. M.

SUNDAY EVENING 
Evening Worship—7:30 P. M.

WEDNESDAY 
Evening—7:30 P. M.

ASSEM BLY OF GOD 
CHURCH

Rev. A. W. Harris
SUNDAY

Sunday School—9:45 A. M. 
Morning Worship— 11:00 A. M 
Booster Band—6:45 P. M. 
Evangelistic Service—7:30 P. M.

WEDNESDAY 
Bible Study—7:30 P. M. 

FRIDAY
Young People’s Christ Ambas

sador Service—7:30 P. M.

Leader—Local rate. $3.00 a year

PLAINVIEW — Now everyone 
can have the secrets of the record 
breaking Wayland Baptist Col
lege Hutcherson Flying Queens 
since Coach Harley J. Redin’s 
book “The Queens Fly High” has 
been released this week.

At least that is the impression 
since most of the 19 chapters deal 
with Coach Redin’s philosophy of 
coaching, especially in women’s 
basketball. The three chapters on 
“practice drills” , “offense” and 
“defense” are profusely illustrat
ed with diagrams of play.

Wayland’s Flying Queens un
der Redin's coaching are noted 
for their skilful ballhandling and 
for the demonstrations they put 
on before a game. These are il
lustrated with photographs of 
some of the young women who 
have helped win four National 
AAU Championships and set an 
all time record of 131 straight 
victories before losing a game in 
the 1958 AAU Tournament.

In the foreword Coach Polk 
Robison of Texas Technological 
College recommends especially 
chapters on “The Spectator”, 
“The Coach” and “Coaching Sug
gestions” and states that he 
thinks “The Queens Fly High” 
will be interesting reading 
“whether you be coach, spectator 
or player.” Robison pays tribute 
to Redin’s coaching of both men 
and women’s teams at Wayland 
for the past 12 years.

Dedication has been rtidd  ̂ to

CHURCH OF THE NAZARENF 
Ethel Mae Hanna. Pastor

SUNDAY
Sunday School—9:45 
Morning worship— 11:00 
Evening service—7:00 

WEDNESDAY 
Prayer meeting—7:00 p. m.

UNITED PEN TECOSTAL 
CHURCH

Owen W. Aaron, Pastor
SUNDAY

Sunday School—9:45 A. M. 
Evening Service—7:30 P. M. 
Bible Study — Tuesday 7:30 
Young People—Thursday night. 

7:30.

TAMALES
PATIO —  303 CANS. 2 FOR

45c SWEET POTATOES
PORTO RICAN

2 Pounds

17c
GREEN BEANS
KIM BELL'S CUT — 303 Can*. 2 for 33c
FL OUR
SHURFINE — 25 Pound Print Bag

$ 1 6 9

SHORTENING
MRS. TUCKERS

3 lb. Can

POTATOES
COLORADO REDS —  10 Pounds 39 c
LETTUCE
Large Green Firm. Per Head 15c

69c AVOCADOS
Large. Ripe — Each 15c

LARGE ASSORTMENT OF STRAWBERRIESChristmas Candy, Fruits AND NUTS
10 OZ. FROZEN

CHRISTMAS TREES 2 Pkgs.
A LL SIZES —  ALL ON STANDS

REASONABLY PRICED 35c
W. E. CLIFFORD

'DOUBLE STAMP DAY EVERY WEDNESDAY'
We Give M A

X V C  t b p g u e m y
Green Stamps p h o n e  5 WE DELIVER

GROCERY
and

MARKET

Mr. and Mrs. Claude Hutcherson, 
sponsors of Wayland’s Hutcher
son Flying Queens since 1950. 
Through their sponsorship the 
team has been able by flying to 
meet outstanding women’s teams 
around the United States and in 
Mexico without sacrificing their 
status as students. The Hutcher
sons use four Beechcraft Bonan
zas from the Hutcherson Air 
Service.

Redin was assisted by J. P. 
Woodward, assistant editor of 
Plainview Herald and a great 
basketball player of the ’20’s, who 
edited the book, and by Miss 
Ailese Parten, Wayland director 
of public relations, who wrote the 
first chapter on the history of the 
unique Plying Queens. Photo 
credits go to Walter Frye, Plain- 
view Herald photographer, and 
Wayland’s Photography Depart
ment. Illustrations were done by 
Bill NOale and John Talley, 
Dallas.

Listed chronologically from 
1947 to 1958 are the 77 young 
women who have been Hutcher
son Flying Queens. The first 
games were played by 10 young 
women who wanted to play for 
fun but who could find only area 
high school teams against which 
they could play.

Listed with Redin as coaches 
are Sam Allen, Abilene; Caddo 
Matthews, Gruver; Smith Mark
ham, Kermit, and Henry Garland, 
now in Illinois. Though Redin has 
been director of athletics at Way- 
land for the last 12 years, he has 
not devoted his full time to the 
Flying Queens as his Wayland 
Pioneers have been busy collect
ing a few NAIA dsitrict cham
pionships of their own. Redin has 
coached the Queens unassisted 
for three years and with assist
ants. Allen, hosored recently as 
one pf Oklahoma Baptist Uni
versity’s “all-time great athletes” , 
coached three teams and assisted 
Redin and Garland two other 
years. Matthews, now coach at 
Gruver, coached the first cham
pionship and repeated the feat 
the next season. Markham, now 
a coach at Kermit, assisted Redin 
in 1956 in coaching the Queens to 
the third championship. Garland 
coached in the pre-championship 
period.

State To Free
1.000 Coturnix 
In Valley Area

AUSTIN—One thousand cotur- 
i nix quail are scheduled for re
lease by the Game and Fish Com- 

J  mission in the Rio Grande valley 
j as a part of the experiment in 
j  introducing this bird in Texas, ac- 
j cording to the Assistant Secre
tary of the Game and Fish Com- 

| mission.
The birds were produced at the 

State Game Farm at Tyler. Some
20.000 of these birds will be dis
tributed throughout the state this 
year, under the projected pro
gram. Last year 9,600 were dis
tributed.

These migratory birds are re
leased in .selected areas of the 
state to study their movements, 
preference, and general charac
teristics, according to the Secre
tary. Each bird is banned before 
it leaves the hatchery. Hunters 
who kill the Coturnix this year 
are requested to send these bands 
in to the Austin office ’ of the 
Commission, or deliver them to

their local game wardens. Un
banded birds should also be re
ported as a check on reproduc
tion.

The Coturnix is a Japanese im
port, slightly smaller than the 
bobwhite. There is no thought 
that it will replace the bobwhite 
as a game bird. Instead it is hop
ed that it can supplement the bob 
in areas where the bob does not 
thrive.

Other mid-western states also 
are taking part in the program. 
Nebraska already has released 
nearly 15,000 birds this year.

Other birds . are being released 
by Missouri, Arkansas, and dkla- 
horna. Some of the bands recover
ed in Texas last year were from 
those states.

An acre of : performance is 
worth a whole world of p&fotnise.

Nothing coojts a m a n #  goose 
faster than a red hot tamper.

Mrs. N. L. Jones returned home 
Saturday night after >  visit with 
her son, Joe Jones, in Chatta
nooga, Tenn. i .n o l , H

Here are buy-now savings 
you cant afford to ’

< tj>
SUPER-CUSHION^  

G O O D Y E A R
N EW  LO W  PRICE
6.70 x 15 Fits most pre- 
1957 models of Plymouth, 
Ford, Chevrolet, Hudson, 
Nash and Studebaker.

Check these values on other sizes!

6.00 x 16 Fits older mod
els of Plymouth, Ford, 
C hevrolet, Nash and 
Studebaker.

7.10 x 15 Fits most pre- 
1957 models of Dodge, 
Uuick, Nash, Olds. Mer
cury, Pontiac and Hudson.

7.60 x 15 Fits most recent 
models of Dodge, Buick, 
Nash, Olds. M ercury, 
Pontiac, Hudson.

s i  6  25
* Blackwell Tube-Type. Plu» Tai end Recappeble Tire.

Your old  tires can be the dow n paym ent! 
Pay the balance as low  as $1.25  a w eek l

t . fi

S m i t h - C o r o n a
PORTABLE TYP EW R ITER

SILENT SUPER

25%»«
THE DONLEY COUNTY LEADER
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H A T E S
CLASSIFIED INFORMATION

Minimum Chars* ................. 35c
Par word lint insertion.........3c
Following insertions ..............  2c
All ads CASH with order, unless 
customer has an established ac
count with The Leader.

F O R  S A L E
See the new Smith-Corona Silent 

Super Portable typewriter now 
on display at the Donley Coun
ty Leader office.

HUDSON USED FURNITURE 
STORE—Buy or sell on commiss

ion, furniture and miscellan 
eous merchandise. Take orders 
for mattress work. Located by 
Coca-Cola plant. Phone 2S2-M.

(40tfc)
Singer Sewing Machine Sales & 
Service, parts. Contact Goodman 
Furniture; also rentals, Service 
man here Thursdays. Gordon 
Maddox, Memphis, Texas. (18tfc)
Used Sweepers for sale and rent 

at Goodman Furniture.
Good grain fed beef, half or 
whole carcass. See Fred Russell 
at Consumer Locker Plant. (4Utfc)
For window shades and blinds, 

Goodman Furniture.

Keys Duplicated; Locks Repaired. 
Guns and fishing tackle re
paired. Watson it Antrobus.

(tfc)

______________________________ THE DON LEY COUNTY LEADER
For less than a penny a day you

can protect your important 
papers and valuables in a safe
ty deposit box at The Farmers 
State Bank, Clarendon, Texas.

BATTERY SPECIAL
Group 1 ............. $7.95 ex.

A. R. Henson Tire Co.

FOR SALE :Fresh Milk Cow. See 
Jim Riley, Phone 947-K3. 44-tfc
FOR SALE: One twin size maple 
bed, small dressing table, and a 
“Gossip” bench. Call 259-M.

4t-p

AMARILLO DAILY NE WS -  
GLOBE—Save $4.65 by subscrib
ing for the News-Globe now. 
Regular value $15.60 on sale now 
for $10.95. Renewals or new sub
scriptions.

Stocking's Drug Store
Agents.

INSURANCE — Fire, windstorm, 
automobile, written while you 
wait. America’s finest capital 
stock companies. J. A. Warren.

(38tfc)

TRADE: Large corner lot with 
two good rent houses in Pampa. 
Will trade for Farm close in. Riley 
Eudey, 2717 S. Highland, Amaril
lo, Texas. 47-p

WANTED: To keep children
while mothers are shopping. 
Mrs. E. P. Hahn. Phone 919-K5.

45-2C
BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY FOR 

MAN OR WOMAN: Responsi
ble person from this area, to 
service and collect from cig
arette dispensers. No selling. 
Car, references, and $592.50 to 
$1,975.00 investment necessary. 
7 to 12 hours weekly nets ex
cellent monthly income. Possi
ble full-time work. For local 
interview give phone and par
ticulars. Write International 
Sales & Mfg. Co., Inc., P. O. 
Box 1236, Oklahoma City, Okla.

45-P

BATTERY SPECIAL 
Group 1 $7.65 ex.
Crutchfield's Texaco. Phone 145.

(41tfc)

FOR SALE—All kinds of Posts. 
Frank J. Hommel.

Before you arrange to finance 
your new or late model car 
compare my new low cost 
finance rates. I can save you 
money. Emmett O. Simmons 
at The Farmers State Bank.

FOR SALE or RENT—4 modern 
houses, southeast Clarendon. Call 
or write J. F. Beckner, Clayton, 
New Mexico. (tfc(
FOR SALE—4-room house in 
northeast part of town. Price 
$1750. Ralph Davenport. (44-6).
Sales & Trades—Houses, farms, 
business buildings. John O. 
Richey, Broker, Phone 475-J3, 
Box 91, Lelia Lake, Texas. (37tfc)
FOR SALE—Rye Seed. Phone 97 
between 8:00 A. M. and 5 P. M. 

Harold Morris. (34tfc)
FOR SALE: Electric roaster and 
cabinet, also several handmade 
items suitable for gifts. Mrs. 
Blanche Gray, across the street 
west of the court house. 45-p
FOR SALE— 12 x 28 and 13 x 28 

slightly used tractor tires, lots 
of service. Estlack Machinery 
Co. (16tfc)

FOR SALE—Turkeys, any size. 50 
cents dressed or 35 cents on foot. 
Phone 7F-21, Alanreed, Texas. 
Craig Morris. (46-p)
DURHAM’S RAT-KII__ Guaran
teed rat killer. 1-pound can with 
4 bait cups included. Price $1.00. 
Get Rat-Kil at—

Stocking's Drug Store
FOR SALE— 1953 Chrysler Wind
sor fordor deluxe, good condition, 
good tires. Phone 929-K13. Jim 
Guy. (40tfc)
HOUSE FOR SALE: Three rooms 

and bath. 514 Carhart St. Mrs. 
C. H. Bugbee. Phone 345.

. 48-p
COSTUME JEWELRY: Unusual 
styling in costume jewelry. Ex
clusive copyrighted designs. See 
the finest stock in town at 

STOCKING’S DRUG STORE
HUNTERS - - FISHERMEN— 
Before you get shot or drowned. 
get our all-coverage Accident 
Policy. J. A. Warren. (38tfc)

FOR SALE — Two piece living 
room suit. Phone 461, Mrs. G. C. 
Heath. (42-tfc)

Boots, Overshoes, Coveralls, 
waist wader Boots. Have some 
good specials o n Jackets, also 
specials on children’s Cowboy 
Boots. ARMY-NAVY Store. 44-2c

M I S C E L L A N E O U S
Alcoholics A n o n y m o u s  meet 

every Monday night, 8 p. m. 
Episcopal Parish House, 1 block 
west of court house. All inter
ested are invited.

E. J. Chenault
INCOME TAX SERVICE 

BOOKKEEPING
CLARENDON, TEXAS 

Offices: 212 Goldston Bldg.

RELIABLE PARTY: Male or fe
male wanted to service and col 
lect from CIGARETTE VEND
ING machines. No selling. Loca
tions are fully established for 
operator. Full or part time. Up to 
$300 per month to start. $1,000 to 
$2,000 cash required. Write, giv
ing full particulars and phone 
number to Personal Dept., P. O. 
Box 9552, Dallas 6, Texas.

45-p

ARTHRITIS? I have been won
derfully blessed in being re
stored to active life after being 
crippled in nearly every joint in 
my body and with muscular sore
ness from head to foot. Accord
ing to medical diagnosis I had 
Rheumatoid Arthritis and other 
forms of Rheumatism. For FREE 
information on how I obtained 
this wonderful relief write: MRS. 
LELA S. WIER, 2805 Arbor Hills 
Drive, P. O. Box 2695, Jackson, 
Mississippi. ,

45-p

NOTICE TO ALL HUNTERS: 
Positively no hunting or tres
passing on any of my property 
northwest of Clarendon or south 
of Alanreed. F. J. Hommel.

50-p

'  W ake U p
TO RICH,GLORIOUSr£N JTH

NO HUNTING on Mrs. John 
Goldston's property. All violators 
will be prosecuted to the full ex
tent of the law. 47-p

FOR SALE OR TRADE: 1952 
Studebaker Pick-up, clean. H. 
S. Mahaffey. Phone 933-K12.

45tfc

FOR SALE: Registered Duroc 
Boar, one year old, weighs about 
400 pounds. Price $60 James Ma 
haffey at Leader Office.

45-tfc

BUTANE 
PROPANE 
■itfc

q tu je e
tto E n d fe iit

HOUSEHOLD SUPPLY 
COMPANY 

P h on e8

A U  NEW ADVANCED DESIGN

Featuring the latest 

’59 WRAP-AROUND 

STYLING I
No need to back this beauty to 
the walll It hai a "finished" back, 
with the lam* smart decorator 
color all around!

THI STAR LIGHTER Model ISIS 
MULTI-PURPOSE AC CLOCK RADIO

Wakes you to mu
sic; acts as timer.
Long distance AM 
reception. Wave- 
magnet® Antenna.
Choice of 5 Deco
rator colors.

$34.95

Backed by 40 years of quality!

> \ * VJ

•V

THE STARTING M.d.l ISM 
ZENITH AM CIOCK RADIO

S.I If, forget it! long 
diftanc. AM r.c.ption. 
Wovemognet'  onlenno.
• finidted ' back.

$31.95
THE TRUMPETIER MODEl 1511 
AC-OC TABLE MODEL RADIO

S.au tifu lly  finiihed 
b a c k ,  l a r g e  
s p e a k e r .  Sai l  t-l  
Wavemagnet antenna.
Polystyrene cabinet.

$26.95

THOMPSON BROS.
Hardware & Farm Equipment

N O T I C E  
Have it shipped by Morgan Ex
press. Overnight service from 
Dallas. Sid McElroy, agent. Phone 
Phone 279-R. (46-p)

WIN FREE SET OF SILVER
WARE with purchase of Oil Fil
ter.
Special sale prices on all size 
filters. Buy your AC Oil Filter 
here and save and be sure to sign 
for free silverware. A. R. Henson 
Tire Co. (41 tfc)

WANTED
Rug and Carpet shampooing and 
Cleaning.

Satisfaction Guaranteed 
Free Estimates - Insured 
Bob Corman—Box 442 

Clarendon, Texas 
Phone 450-M

WANTED — To buy used guns 
that are in good repair and con
dition. Fletcher Curry at Donley 
Hotel. (40tfc)

When you need cash to handle a 
loan on land or ranch property 
or improve your farm home, drill 
irrigation well, see me, I can 
handle any size loan. Cheap rate 
of interest, long terms, quick ap
praisals, no charge for appraisals. 
Call 401-W. J. P. Pool, Clarendon, 
Texas. (46-p)

KEEP THIS AD!
Over 25,000 Arthritic and Rheumatic 

Sufferers have taken this Medicine 
since it has been on the market. It is 
inexpensive. can be taken in the 
home. For Free information Rive 
name and address to P. O. Box 826, 
Hot Springs, Arkansas.

CORRESPONDENT to represent 
Dun &i Bradstreet, Inc., in this 
area on a part-time basis. Appli
cant should have knowledge of 
general business in this locality. 
Apply by letter stating briefly 
work experience and educational 
background. Send your letter to: 
L. M. Pruck, P. O. Box No. 31, 
Amarillo, Texas.

45-c
MAN OR WOMAN

Responsible person from this 
area, to service and collect from 
cigarette dispensers. No selling. 
Car, references, and $592.50 to 
$1975.50 investment necessary. 7 
to 12 hours weekly nets up to 
$327.50 monthly income. Possi
ble full-time work. For local in
terview give phone and parti
culars. Write International Dis
tributing Co., P. O. Box 865, 
Oklahoma City, Okla.

(42-p)

Woman wants to keep child or 
aged person permanently. Helen 
Hall, Lelia Lake, Texas.

(45-p)

F O R  R E N T
Office Space. Rooms or suites. 
Will remodel to suit. Bob Moss - - 
Bob Moss Building. (27tfc)
FOR RENT — Furnished apart

ment, conveniently located to 
both schools. Bills paid. Mrs. 
Melvin W. Cook. 7tS West 6th 
Street. Phone 470-M. (50tfc)

W O R K  W A N T E D
TYPING—Isla Smith. 6 Blks. E.
of Clarendon Hotel. (1-p)

Solve the gift problem—Give the Leader.

8ymptoms of Distress Arising from
S T O M A C H  U L C E R S  
d u e  t o  E X C E S S  A C I D
QUICK RELIEF OR NO COST
Ask About 15-Day Trial Offer!

Over fiv» million pockagn of tfaa Wu j u b  
T m a t u k m t  hava been oold for relief of 
eymptoma of diatreee anting from StemaaRi 
end Duodenal Ulcere due to Exeats A  eld . 
Boor Digestion, Sour or Upset Steenade. 
Geasiness,' H eartburn , Sleepleoeneea, 
ate., due to Cxceee A d d . Ask for *• W lllard’e 
Massage ”  which fully si plains this boras
Uwtaent—fraa—at

Stocking's Drug Store 
Authorized Agent

ANNOUNCING

Johns-Manville Transite 
IRRIGATION PIPE
Positive leak-proof couplers, 
non corrosive, free flowing. 

Sprinkler Mains, 
or Gravity Flow  

Government Assistance 
Available on most installations.

Inquire at

Risley Implement Co.
Clarendon, Texas

MARTIN NEWS
Mrs. Raymond Waldrop

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Barker visit
ed with Mr. and Mis. W. D. Hig
gins Thursday night.

Bro. Genoa Goad preached at 
Martin Sunday and Sunday night.

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Pittman 
and Duane from Stratford, B. H. 
Higgins and Larry of Amarillo 
spent the week end with Mr. and 
Mrs. W. D. Higgins.

Mr. and Mrs. L. T. Spear and 
children spent Sunday with Mr. 
and Mrs. George Bulman.

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Pittman 
and Duane, B. H. Higgins and 
Larry and Mr. and Mrs. W.D. Hig
gins were dinner guests Sunday 
of Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Wal
drop.

Mr. and Mrs. Pete Land went 
to South Plains Sunday to visit 
her sister, Mr. and Mrs. Mulner.

Mr. and Mrs. Oren Hott visited 
Mr. and Mrs. W. D. Higgins Mon
day night.

Mr. and Mrs. L. O. Christie 
visited in Hedley Sunday with 
Mr. and Mrs. L. D. Moore.

Mr. and Mrs. Kay Smith and 
Nell of Plainview and Babs and 
Carol Haire of Muleshoe spent 
Saturday night with Mr. and Mrs. 
L. O. Christie.

Mrs. Gathie Bruce and Miss 
Sudie Waldrop of Clovis spent 
Wednesday night with Mr. and 
Mrs. L. L. Waldrop.

Mr. and Mrs. Pat Myers and 
Melvin Housden were dinner 
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Othel El
liott Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Othel Elliott and 
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Hearn went 
to Amarillo shopping Friday.

Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Hearn 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Louis Mar
shall Sunday afternoon.

Mrs. C. Reynolds and Mrs.

L O S T
LOST: JERSEY bull 
months old. Call 482-J.

calf, 4 

45-p

251 W A SH IN G  
10c DRY IN G

Facilities for Starching
DUNCAN AUTOMATIC 

LAUNDRY
Across from Leader Office

Thursday, December 11, 1958
Steve Reynolds visited Sunday 
with Mrs. Curtis Moffett.

Mr. and Mrs. David Stout and 
Mike spent Thursday night with 
the Othel Elliotts.

Mr. and Mrs. O. T. Hill visited 
Mr. and Mrs. O. L. Hill and girls 
Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Benny Benton and 
son went to Wellington Sunday to 
see his mother.

Mr. and Mrs. Milton Gibbs and 
baby visited Mr. and Mrs. O. T. 
Hill Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. O. T. Hill shopped 
in Amarillo Tuesday.

The Quilting Club Christmas 
party will be Wednesday Decem
ber 17 at Mrs. Geo. Bulman’s at 
2 o’clock. Each member bring a 
gift, and all the members try to 
be there.

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Pittman 
visited with his sister, Mr. and 
Mrs. Jack Eddings and Joyce Sun
day afternoon.

[ ELIA LAKE 

g CHOOL f l EWS

The students, faculty, and PT-A 
wish to thank all who helped in 
any way to make the recent Hal
loween Carnival such an out
standing success. Many hours of 
hard work were put in on the 
festivities.

Each of the four teams spon
sored by the school played two 
games over the weekend in bas
ketball tournaments. Both junior 
high teams won opening contests 
and lost in the semi-final round 
at Lelia.

The same record was set by the 
girls of the senior high aggrega
tion at Lakeview, but the boys 
took both of their contests to 
emerge as champions. Jean Fox 
made the all-tournament team in 
the girls’ section, while Wayne 
Chenault and John Bob Butler 
won this honor among the boys.

Definite signs of preparation 
for Christmas are to be seen over 
the building, and the homemak
ing girls are having a lot of fun 
and enough trouble to constitute 
a challenge as they work on their 
leather belts.

Signed M. R. Mathis

LEADER CLASSIFIEDS 
GET RESULTS

B A N K  ON

City Drug Store
tSSjC. ., ■

JuiY M «  How you SAVE on drugs and sundries at our ||l 
low prices! Depend on us for the BIST BUYS always. •;

I  l i

SUNBEAM

Hair Dryer
REG. $26.95

$1095
SUNBEAM GOLDEN

GLIDE

Shavemaster
REG. $29.95

51095

Lady Schick
REG. $16.75

$1295

Lady Sunbeam
Reg. $16.75

$1495

PLASTIC WARE
UTILITY BASKET, Reg. 3 . 9 8 .......... 2 .98
CAKE BOX, Res. 3 . 9 5 ......................  2 .95
WASTE BASKET, Reg. 3 . 9 5 ..........2 .95
LAUNDRY BASKET, Reg. 2 .98  . . .  2 .25  
WASTE BASKETS, Reg. 2 .49  . . . .  1.98 
WASTE BASKETS. Reg. 3 . 4 9 ............ 2 .59

Christmas Seals 
Per Package

5c
ASSORTMENT OF 

STRUNG

TREE LIGHTS Tags and Cards
15 LIGHT S E T -R e g . $5 .50 REG. 25c

$3.99 20c
NOMA LITES-0UTD00R

■ IV v

Reg. $ 3 .4 4 .................... $1.98 Plastic

NO-FLAME COTTON Tree Ornaments
19c a roll l O r
“ SPECIAL” each ™

CRYSTAL GLASSWARE 10 for 98 c4 OZ. COCKTAIL GLASS . . .  2  for 25c
5 OZ. JUICE G L A S S .................  each 15c
OLD FASHIONED G L A S S..........each 19c Coty Perfume
10 OZ. WATER G L A S S .......... each 25c Special

12 OZ. WATER G L A S S............  each 29c
10 OZ. STEM G L A S S ............... each 39c $  J 5 0



that  g lor i f y  the g i r l s  . . .  b r i g h t e n  the  boys

Like the shotgun guard 

of the old stage coaches

your trip insurance policy 

protects you and your property. 

R I D E  S H O T G U N  O N  Y O U R  H O L I D A Y  T R I P .

Mike M cCully  

i n s u r a n c e

But actually “getting there” will 
depend on each Texan putting 
“drive safely” at the top of his 
Christmas list.

SAFETY LEGISLATION—For 
greater safety in the years ahead, 
the Governor’s Highway Safety 
Commission will ask the next 
Legislator to pass a six-point pro
gram.

Points in the program: (1) state 
aid for driver education in the 
public schools, (2) creating coun
ty-wide courts of record to handle 
traffic violations. (3) legalizing 
use of chemical tests to deter
mine intoxication, (4) strength
ening drivers license law, (5) re
vising and updating the uniform 
vehicle code and (6) increasing 
salaries for members of the De
partment of Public Safety and 
starting a program to bring the 
highway patrol to the national 
minimum standard" of 1,600.

Essentialy the sam eprogram 
also has been endorsed by the 
Texas Safety Association and the 
Texas Congress of Parents and 
Teachers.

SCHOOL R E P O R T  COM
PLETE — Hale-Aikin Committee 
has completed its study and

Those to visit Mr. and Mrs. G.
IW. Beasley Sunday night were 
Mr. and Mrs. E. H. Moore of 
Clarendon and their daughter. 
Jo Ann Moore, of Amarillo. Mr. 
and Mrs. Lonnie Wood and Mr. 
and Mrs. Coleman Shields.

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Barker 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Ira Self 
Tuesday night.

Mr. and Mis. Koontz had busi
ness in Memphis Wednesday.

Mr. and Mrs. J. B. McDaniel. 
Mrs. Meyer, Mrs. Cap Anderson, 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Shields and 
boys spent Sunday afternoon with 
Mr. and Mrs. Coleman Shields.

Earl Shields came home Satur
day and he and his wife left 
Sunday for St. Louis. Washing
ton where he is stationed.

Mr. and Mrs. Loyd of Pasadena, 
Calif., spent Friday afternoon 
with Mr. and Mrs. C. T. Bates.

Mr. and Mrs. Ira Self shopped 
in Amarillo Wednesday.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Shaw 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Talley 
Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. C. T. Bates 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Guy Cox 
Friday night.

Maude Self spent Thursday aft
ernoon with Mrs. Shaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Barker ate 
supper Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. 
Carl Barker.

Mr. and Mrs. Loyd Molder and 
children ate supper Saturday 
with Mr. and Mrs. C. T. Molder.

Mrs. Koontz spent Friday after
noon with Pearl Self.

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Molder of 
Amarillo spent Sunday with Mr. 
and Mrs. C. T. Molder.

Ruby White visited Nova 
Barker Wednesday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Loyd of California 
spent one da ylast week with Mr. 
and Mrs. Ira Self.

Mr. and Mrs. C. T. Williams 
spent Sunday afternoon with Mrs. 
Garland.

Those to spend Sunday with
Mr. and Mrs. D. T. Smallwood 
and help celebrate their 49th 
wedding anniversary were Mr. 
and Mrs. W. M. Cross and chil
dren of Childress, Mr. and Mrs.- 

j J. G. McAnear and family, Mr.
I and Mrs. Bill Todd, Mr. and Mrs. 
H. L. Riley, Bessie Lane, Mr. and 
Mrs. Jack Mathews and baby.

Cultivation of the earth is the 
most important labor of man. 
When tillage begins, other arts 
follow.
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agreed—with some difficulty — 
on a proposed program for im
proving public schools.

Final report is 37 pages long, 
detailing improvements and ex
pansions that would increase 
school spending by $110,000,000 a 
year. Suggestions for upgrading 
the quality of public education 
include more days of school, more 
pay for teachers, driver educa
tion, special programs for the 
gifted, pre-school teaching of 
non-English speaking children, 
clearical assistance for teachers, 
etc.

Full final report will be printed 
within two or three weeks for 
distribution to legislators and in
terested citiztns. Copies may be 
obtained from the Texas Educa
tion Agency, Austin.

SCHOOL LAW TESTED—Tex
as oficials are studying carefully 
the similarities between Texas’ 
and Alabama’s pupil placement 
laws.

U. S. Supreme Court declared 
the Alabama law' constitutional 
“on its face.” But the court indi
cated the law might be consisered 
unconstitutional in the way in 
which it was applied.

Texas’ pupil placement law, in 
the same general pattern, was 
passed in 1957, has never been 
teste din court. It allows school 
officials to assign stcdents to cer
tain schools on the basis of 17 
factors — aptitude, intelligence, 
home environment, personal con
duct — almost anything except 
race.

Atty. Gen. Will Wilson said all 
the court tests of similar law's are 
being w'atched. By the end of the 
year, he said, "we should know 
pretty well what the law is.”

PRISON FUNDS RUN SHORT 
—Texas Board of Corrections 
will ask the Legisltaure for a 
half-million-dollar emergency ap
propriation to finish out the fis
cal year.

Untimely fall rains caused 
heavy losses in the Prison Sys
tem's cotton crop. Result is that 
the system, which pays more than 
half its own way with prison in
dustries and agriculture, will run 
short by an estimated $560,000 by 
Aug. 31.

Department of Corrections also 
will be asking for funds to ex
pand its overcrowded facilities. 
Needed, says the Board, is $9,050,-

000 to build two new units for 
prisoners and one tuberculosis 
unit.

GO SLOW—"Like pay for like 
work” is a great idea, says the 
Texas Public Employes Associ
ation. But its members, the state 
employs, are wary oi any effort 
to put a job classification system 
into effect in a hurry.

TPEA says it will study care
fully the job classification study 
carefully the job classification 
study made by the Texas Em
ployment Commission at the re
quest of the last Legislature. Em
ployes said they might have some 
recomendations of their own by 
the time lawmakers meet.

TEC’s study makes no salary 
recommendations but is simply 
an indivdiual description of some 
26,500 state jobs.

Some employes fear that at
tempts to adjust pay inequities 
between similar jobs would only 
result in more inequities. Others 
say the task of adjusting and 
supervising job classification 
would create another mushroom
ing, money-spending bureau.

RE-TREAD FOR ROADS — 
Texas Highway Commission has

okayed a $20,000,000 program for 
improving 3,061 miles of existing 
farm roads.

Age and heavy use has brought 
need for re-surfacing, bridge wid
ening and shoulder replacement, 
said the commission.

Texas’ farm-to-market road 
system has grown from 3.060 
miles in 1958 to the present 28,- 
203 miles.

SHORT SNORTS — Texas In
dependence Day Association has 
announced a $280,000 program for 
improving Washington-on-t h e- 
Brazos State Park, site of the 
signing of the Texas Declaration 
of Independence. It hopes to raise 
the money privately, create a 
tourist attraction and suitable site 
for March 2 observances. . . . 
State Department of Health is 
showing off its new “home" — a 
$3,000,000 building just completed 
on the northern outskirts of Aus
tin. . . . Texas has had a teen-age 
crime wave in 1958, says Dept, of 
Public Safety Director Col. Ho
mer Garrison Jr. Juvenile arrests 
are at an all-time high, up 16 per 
cent from last year.

HUDGINS NEWS
Mrs. Carl Barker

Austin — Texans are on about 
he 10-yard line in the drive to 
et a traffic safety record in 1958.

Safety officials will count it a 
‘touchdown” if at the end of the 
ear traffic fatalities have been 
educed by 10 per cent of the 1957 
oil. Despite the emphasis on per- 

ntages and numbers, it is not 
campaign for statistical glory. 
None o fthe players on the 
fety crusade team can hope o 
nefit personally from an im- 

ressive scoreboard. Nor are they 
t to “win for the coach." Gov. 
ice Daniel already has had his 
ntract” renewed—at last Burn

er's elections.
Real winners will be 254 Tex

as people. All of them would be 
dead by Dec. 31 if last year’s ac
cident rate continued.

For the first 10 months of this 
year Texas has been achieving 
its aim of a 10 per cent cut in 
traffic deaths. This has been 
done even though travel has in
creased two per cent.

But the last four weeks—like 
the last four downs in front of 
the goal post—will be the hard
est. Christmas and New Year’s 
holiday traffic will multiply driv
ing dangers many times.

State officials, patrolmen and 
all the civic-minded associations 
and commissions and councils 
are geared for an al-out push.

MAKE THIS AN  

ACME BOOT CHRISTMAS 

For Young And Old— $4.98 up

FOR THE MEN

Shirts $1.98 to $3.98

Socks 25c to $1.00

Ties $1.00 to $1.50

Pajamas $2.98 to $4.98

Sport Coats $19.95 to $27.50
Levi's ............  $3.65
Hats $6.50 to $25.00
Shoes ............ $6.95 to $15.95
Scarfs $1.00 to $2.98

Underwear— Jockey and 
Fruit of the Loom 

Asst. Prices
Gloves $1.65 to $5.00
Jackets $7.95 to $34.95
Slacks $5.95 to $14.95
Sport Shirts $2.98 to $11.95

T E  C A P I T A L

Hfqhliqh+s 
S ideliqhtsA N D

Dresses $1.98 to $5.95
Coats $5.95 to $24.75
Pajamas ...................... $2.98 to $3.98

Panties 49c to 79c

Levi's $1.98 to $2.98

Chenille Spreads $3.98 up
Blankets $2.98 to $20.00
Towel Sets $1.98 up
Table Cloths— All Prices 
Sheets and

Pillow  Cases 50c to $10.95
Bath Seta $1.98 to $5.95
Throw Rugs $1.79 to $4.98
Lunch Cloths $2.98 up

Gift-Browse now for dozens of fashion wise ideas for her 
Christmas Surprise! See our exciting selection and let us help 
you choose sure-to-deiight gifts.

$2.98 to $29.75 
$2.98 to $27.75 
$2.98 to $19.75 
$2.98 to $16.50 
$1.98 to $10.95

Brunch Coats
Robes ................
Dusters 
Gowns 
Slips
Panties. Nylons, etc.
Brassieres— V-Ette & Gossard 
Can-Can Petticoats $2.98 up
House Shoes $1.98 up
Hose S1.00 up
Pajamas $2.98 up
Hand Bags $1.98 up

Blouses $1.98 to $12.95
Sweaters $2.98 to $10.95
Skirts ............  $3.98 to $16.95
Dresses 5.95 to $49.75
Suits $16.95 to $98.50
House Coats $3.00 up
Gloves .........................$1.00 to $6.95
Scarfs   35c to $2.98
Hanky's 25c to $2.98
Luggage— Samsonite
Costume Jewelry $1.00 up

For The LITTLE MISS

G K E E N
Dry Goods Co.

H
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FA R IT NEWS
from th* County ASC Committoo

1959 COTTON ALLOTMENTS
1959 COTTON ALLOTMENTS 

were mailed to all Donley Coun
ty Producers on Friday Decem
ber 5th. If you have received an 
allotment notice for a farm in 
which you are no longer inter
ested, please bring the Allotment 
Notice back to this office and let 
us have the name of the person 
who will operate the farm. 
RELEASE AND REAPPOINT
MENT OF COTTON ACRES

M U L K E Y
T H E A T R E

FRIDAY — SATURDAY 
DECEMBER 12-13

BRIAN KEITH 

'? - 1” -  • “Villa”
r In Deluxe Color
M T, 15 ____

Baptist Church Choir T o Present Cantata December 14th
m m

* SUNDAY — MONDAY 
DECEMBER 14-15

NATALIE WOOD and 
GENE KELLY

—  In —

“MarjorieMomingstar
In Warner Color

99

CLOSED TUESDAYS

WEDNESDAY - THURSDAY 
DECEMBER 17-18 

A * & T T  and COSTELLO

“Go To Mart”
i  i -"*

“LOVE TRANSCENDING,” a 
Christmas Cantata by John W. 
Peterson, will be presented by 
the choir of the First Baptist 
Church on the night of Decem
ber 14, 1958 at 7:30 p.m. at the 
First Baptist Church in the main 
auditorium under the direction of 
Mr. Harry M. Skaggs, Music and 
Education Director of the Church.

Mr. Peterson, author of the fa
mous Gospel song, “ It Took a

Miracle,” has used various Carols 
based around the theme Love 
Transcending for this one-hour 
composition. Old favorite hymns 
and carols such as “That Beauti
ful Name” , The Birthday of the 
King", “O Holy Night” , and “Sil
ent Night,” have been blended 
with new composition and ac
companying scripture narration 
to give a complete account of the 
birth of Jesus Christ.

This Cantata fulfills two de
sires. It is an excellent testimony 
but also transcends the material
ism which many may associate 
with the birth of our Lord and 
King, and* brings to us the real 
meaning Of Christmas.

Soloists for the coming program 
are: Mr. Harry M. Skaggs, bari
tone, Miss Nancy Henry, soprano, 
Miss Andra Pinkerton, soprano, 
Mrs. Jane Leathers, alto, Mrs.

Eloise Ashcraft, alto, Mrs. W. W. 
Pinkerton, alto, Mrs. Billie Jean 
Moore, alto, Miss Sandra Pinker
ton, alto.

The organist is Mrs. Jo Ellen 
Pfeiffer and instrumentalists in
clude Miss Connie Williams at 
the piano.

The program is open to the 
public and there is no charge.

in the referendum. Their wives 
also are eligible.

The referendum will be held 
between the hours of 6 a.m. and 
6 p.m. on Monday, December 15, 
at the following polling places:

For A and C Communities—the 
County ASC Office in Clarendon.

For B Community — Lovell’s 
Store and Garage in Ashitola.

For D and E Communities — 
Cook’s Grocery Store in Lelia 
Lake.

For F and G Communities — 
City Hall in Hedley.

For the West part of H Com
munity— Jesse R. Grogan Home.

For the East part of H Com
munity — Bernard McClellan 
Home.

Be sure to VOTE.
Have you MOVED?
If you have moved will you 

please notify this office so that 
all records can be changed and 
corrected where necessary?

In reference to Practice E-3-b, 
contour listing and chiseling, we 
reported last week that applica
tions would be accepted for 
chiseling only.

Due to the fact that we still 
have a surplus of ACP funds, the 
County Committee has since ap
proved listing also. Those pro
ducers who intend to carry out 
listing or chiseling as a protective 
against wind erosing should 
come by the office as soon as pos
sible to make application. T h e

Thursday, December 11, 1958
work must be completed by De
cember 31 to qualify for payment 
on the 1958 program.

FOR 1959
Cotton acres that will not be 

planted on the farms to which 
they were allotted can be re
leased for reappointment to other 
farms in our county, except that 
there are some farms for which 
cotton allotments are not eligible 
for release and these are shown 
below:

1. Any Group II (1959 New 
Grower) farm.

2. Any Group (Old Grower) 
cotton farm where such release 
is opposed by the owner or the 
holder of a real estate lien on the 
farm.

3. Any Group I farm which the 
county committee determines is 
being acquired for governmental 
or other public purposes.

4. Any Group I farm for which 
the Choice (A) allotment has not 
been selected including any farm 
for which the operator has not 

, tnade any election by the closing

date.
5. Farms in Soil Bank Conser

vation Reserve may release their 
cotton allotment but it cannot be 
reapportioned to any other farm.

The 1959 cotton allotments may 
be released on or before April 17, 
1959 and all released acres will 
be reapportioned to other farms 
on or before April 24, 1959.
NEW COTTON 
FARM ALLOTMENTS

The County Committee shall 
consider establishing an allotment 
for each farm where cotton has 
not been planted the last three 
years but on which the operator 
wishes to plant in 1959 if (1) the 
farm operator files an accepable 
application for a New Grower Al
lotment on or before Feb. 16, 1959, 
knd (2) the fann operator is larg
ely dependent on income from the 
farm for his livelihood and (3) 
the farm is the only farm in the 
county which is owned or oper

ated by the farm operator or farm 
owner for which a cotton allot 
ment is established for 1959. 
niegfoCcvvcott 
COTTON MARKETING 
QUOTA REFERENDUM

How farmers vote in the cotton 
marketing quota referendum to 
be held throughout the Nation’s 
cotton-growing area on Decem
ber 15 will determine whether 
quota penalties will apply th e  
kind of allotment program in ef
fect, and also the level of price 
support for 1959-crop cotton The 
referendum therefore is of vital 
concern to every cottongrower, 
says Wm. H. Cooke III, Chairman 
of the Donley County Agricultur
al Stabilization and Conservation 
Committee.

The marketing quota program 
an opportunity to elect a choice 
year’s crop, the chairman ex
plains, if at least two-thirds of 
the votes cast in the referendum

are in favor of the program. In 
that case, farm operator will have 
an opportunity to elect a choice 
between (A) complying with their 
“Regular” farm allotments—with 
price support available at not less 
than 80 per cent of parity for the 
1959 crop of upland cotton, or (B) 
complying with an increased farm 
allotment 40 per cent larger than 
the “regular” farm allotment — 
with support at a level 15 per 
cent of parity lower than under 
the first choice; quota penalties 
will apply to any cotton produced 
in excess of the chosen allotment.

If more than one-third of the 
voters are against quotas, there 
would be no quota penalties, only 
the “regular” allotments would be 
available, and the price support 
level to eligible growers would 
drop to 50 per cent of parity.

All farmers who were engaged 
In the production of upland cot
ton in 1958 will be eligible to vote

Visiting with the Ernest Phil
lips family last Sunday and at
tending Calvary Baptist Church
services were a son, Tommy 
Phillips and family from Pampa, 
another son, Billy Phillips and 
family of Amarillo, a brother, 
George Phillips and wife of 
Pampa, and a sister, Mrs. Brook- 
sie Spencer of Kerman, Calif.

Those visiting Mr. and Mrs, 
James Shults and children over 
the week end were Mr. and Mrs. 
Mark Shults and family of Tuiia, 
Mr. and Mrs. Barney Baten and 
LaQuita of Memphis, Mrs. Emma 
Gregory of Clarendon. The oc
casion was Sandra Shults 12th 
birthday.

Mr. and Mrs. W. A. Marshall 
had as their guests the past week 
Mr. and Mrs. John Angelus and 
son, Mark, of Long Beach, Calif., 
Mrs. E. F. White of Mullen, Texas 
and Mrs. Mae Angelus of Port
land, Oregon. Mrs. John Angelus 
and Mrs. White are Mrs. Mar
shall’s daughters.

Jimmy Shults is reported doing 
fine now after a quite lengthy 
illness including a week or so in 
Goodall’s Hospital at Memphis.
Solve the gift problem -Give the Leader.

FOR SALE
USED TE LE VI SI ONS  

ALL SIZE SCREENS
CONSOLES— TABLE MODELS — PORTABLES 

ALL IN GOOD CONDITION 

F R O M  $25.00 UP

Some With New Picture Tubes_l Year Guarantee

Connies Radio and TV Service
NEXT DOOR TO FIRE STATION 

PHONE 54-J

Powdered

2 Boxes I

BABY FOOD
HEINZ — Strained Fruits and Vegetables, Jar 10c

WE HAVE A LARGE SELECTION OF

Christmas Candies, Nuts, Glazed Fruits
GET THEM NOW —  WE HAVE A LARGE SELECTION OF

CHRISTMAS TREES
vjrjpr.*" ‘ ...... • „

0LE0
GRAYSON —  5 Pounds

SLICED BACON S 1 19
SUNRAY — 2 Pounds

STEAK Q 7 r
TENDERIZED —  Pound ■  * * Pound

SUNBONNET SUE

FLOUR
25 Pound Bag . $ £ 7 7

WHITE SWAN

COFFEE
Pound 69 c RILLS

Mead’s

Frozen

Pkg. I

CONCHO

TOMATOES 
2 303 Cans... 29 c

MT. SCOTT

CHILI1 Pound Can.. 59 c

3 Pound Can

ORANGES
TEXAS — 5 Pound Bag

CELERY
STALK

PECANS
FRESH — Pound

39c
17c
49c

APRICOTS
WHITE SWAN —  303 Cans

M  V

TISSUE J UNIOR'C
F O O D  M A R K E T

• J U N / O Q  S P fE R  CLAQ FN D O N  • • • T E X A S

BANANAS
LARGE BELLOW — 2 lbs.

SPUDS
WHITE — 10 Pounds

29c
49c

-■f y ; ! U


